

BIBLIOGRAPHY

<u>OF</u>

NORTH CAROLINA

UNDERWATER ARCHAEOLOGY

Compiled by

Barbara Lynn Brooks,

Ann M. Merriman,

Madeline P. Spencer,

and

Mark Wilde-Ramsing

Underwater Archaeology Branch North Carolina Division of Archives and History

April 2009

FOREWARD

In the forty-five years since the salvage of the *Modern Greece*, an event that marks the beginning of underwater archaeology in North Carolina, there has been a steady growth in efforts to document the state's maritime history through underwater research. Nearly two dozen professionals and technicians are now employed at the North Carolina Underwater Archaeology Branch (N.C. UAB), the North Carolina Maritime Museum (NCMM), the Wilmington District U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (COE), and East Carolina University's (ECU) Program in Maritime Studies. Several North Carolina companies are currently involved in conducting underwater archaeological surveys, site assessments, and excavations for environmental review purposes and a number of individuals and groups are conducting ship search and recovery operations under the UAB permit system.

The results of these activities can be found in the pages that follow. They contain report references for all projects involving the location and documentation of physical remains pertaining to cultural activities within North Carolina waters.

Each reference is organized by the location within which the reported investigation took place. The Bibliography is divided into two geographical sections: Region and Body of Water. The Region section encompasses studies that are non-specific and cover broad areas or areas lying outside the state's three-mile limit, for example Cape Hatteras Area. The Body of Water section contains references organized by defined geographic areas. These areas include most rivers, lakes, sounds, inlets, and beach strands/near shore waters (see North Carolina's Body of Water Zoning Codes in this volume). In instances where underwater archaeological investigations take place in smaller waters, such as most creeks, the report is listed under the nearest associated Major Body of Water. Crossreferencing is provided for reports detailing work in several major watercourses.

This is the third update of the Underwater Archaeology Bibliography with the first edition appearing in 1988 and the second in 1996. This addition will be made available at <u>http://www.archaeology.ncdcr.gov/ncarch/underwater/underwater.htm</u> in the interest of providing a full understanding of the amount and type of underwater archaeological data available for any given area of North Carolina waters. For more information, write the Underwater Archaeology Branch, 1528 South Fort Fisher Boulevard, Kure Beach, NC 28449, phone (910) 458-9042, or email at <u>uab@ncdcr.gov</u>.

CONTENTS

REGION INDEX	1
GENERAL	1
CAPE FEAR AREA	
CAPE HATTERAS AREA	
CAPE LOOKOUT AREA	
BODY OF WATER INDEX	
ALBEMARLE SOUND - ABS	
ALLIGATOR RIVER - AGR	
BACK SOUND - BKS	
BATH CREEK - BAR	
BAY RIVER - BYR	
BEAUFORT HARBOR - BES	
BEAUFORT INLET - BUI	
BLACK RIVER - BKR	
BODIE ISLAND BEACH - BOB	
BOGUE BANKS - BBB	
BOGUE INLET - BOI	
BOGUE SOUND - BOS	
BROAD CREEK (PAMLICO COUNTY) – BCR	
BRUNSWICK RIVER - BWR	14
CAPE FEAR INLET - CFI	
CAPE FEAR OCEAN - CFO	
CAPE FEAR RIVER - CFR	
CAPE HATTERAS OCEAN - CHO	
CAPE LOOKOUT HARBOR - CLS	
CAPE LOOKOUT OCEAN - CLO	
CAROLINA BEACH - CBB	
CAROLINA BEACH INLET - CBI	
CHOWAN RIVER - CWR	24
CROATAN SOUND - CTS	
CURRITUCK BEACH - CKB	
CURRITUCK SOUND - CKS	
DEEP RIVER - DER	
DRUM INLET - DRI	26
EDENTON BAY HARBOR - EDS	
FIGURE EIGHT ISLAND BEACH - FEB	
FRYING PAN SHOALS - FPX	
HOLDEN BEACH - HBB	27
JONES BAY - JOS	
INTRACOASTAL WATERWAY (BRUNSWICK COUNTY, ELIZABETH RIVER TO SC) - IWC	28
LITTLE RIVER (PASQUOTANK COUNTY) - LTR	
LITTLE RIVER INLET - LRI	
LOCKWOODS FOLLY INLET - LFI	
LOCKWOODS FOLLY RIVER - LFR	
LUMBER RIVER - LUR	
MASON INLET - MAI	
MASONBORO INLET - MBI	
MASONBORO ISLAND BEACH - MBB	
MEHERRIN RIVER - MER	31

NEUSE RIVER - NUR	
NEW INLET (New Hanover County) - NEI	
NEW RIVER - NWR	
NEW RIVER INLET (ONSLOW COUNTY) - NWI	
NEWPORT RIVER - NPR	
NORTH CORE BANKS - NCB	
NORTH HATTERAS BEACH - NHB	
NORTH RIVER (CAMDEN/CURRITUCK COUNTIES) - NCR	
NORTH TOPSAIL BEACH - NTB	
NORTHEAST CAPE FEAR RIVER - NER	
NORTHWEST RIVER - NSR	
OAK ISLAND - OIB	
OCRACOKE INLET - OKI	
OCRACOKE ISLAND - OKB	
ONSLOW BEACH - ONB	
OREGON INLET - ORI	
OUTER DIAMOND SHOALS - ODX	
PAMLICO RIVER - PMR	
PAMLICO SOUND - PAS	
PANTEGO CREEK - PAR	
PASQUOTANK RIVER - PQR	
PEA ISLAND BEACH - PEB	
PERQUIMANS RIVER – PRR	
PHELPS LAKE - PHL	
PORTSMOUTH ISLAND - PIB	
PUNGO RIVER - PUR	
RICH'S INLET - RII	
ROANOKE RIVER - ROR	
ROANOKE SOUND - ROS	
ROCKFISH CREEK - RKR	
SALMON CREEK - SAR	
SCUPPERNONG RIVER - SCL	
SHACKLEFORD BANKS - SFB	
SHALLOTTE INLET - SHI	
SMITH CREEK (NEW HANOVER CO.) - SMR	59
SOUTH CORE BANKS - SCB	
SOUTH HATTERAS BEACH - SHB	59
SUNSET BEACH - SSB	
SWANQUARTER BAY - SQS	
TAR RIVER - TRR	
TOPSAIL INLET - TPI	
TOPSAIL SOUND - TPS	
TOWN CREEK - TWR	
TRENT RIVER - TNR	
TUBBS INLET - TBI	
WACCAMAW LAKE - WAL	
WHITE OAK RIVER - WOR	
WRIGHTSVILLE BEACH - WBB	
YADKIN RIVER - YDR	
YEOPIN RIVER - YER	
NORTH CAROLINA'S BODY OF WATER ZONING CODES	
BAYS, HARBORS & SOUND ZONES	67
BEACH ZONES (BEACH TO 3 MILE LIMIT)	

CANAL ZONES	68
Inlet Zones	68
Lake Zones	68
OCEAN ZONES	68
RIVERS, CREEKS & TRIBUTARY ZONES	69
SHOAL ZONES	70
WETLAND ZONES	70

REGION INDEX

GENERAL

Alford, Michael B.

- 1982 New Contributions to the History of Small Craft in North Carolina. N.C. Maritime Conference II. Ms. on file, N.C. Maritime Museum. 19 pages.
- 1989 A Small Craft Typology: Tool for Archaeological Research. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference 1989: 61-63.
- 1993 French Sources of Vernacular Boatbuilding Practices in the Carolinas. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1993: 43-47.

Angley, Wilson

- 1991 North Carolina Shipwreck References from Newspapers of the Late Eighteenth, Nineteenth, and Twentieth Century. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 81 pages.
- 1994 North Carolina Shipwreck References from the 1868 Quartermaster General of the United States Report. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 7 pages.
- 1995 North Carolina Shipwreck References from the *New York Shipping and Commercial List*, 1815-1873. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 209 pages.
- 1996 North Carolina Shipwreck References from the *Pennsylvania Gazette*, 1728-1812. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 24 pages.
- 1997 North Carolina Shipwreck References from the *Boston Gazette*, 1719-1798. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 10 pages.
- 1998a North Carolina Shipwreck References from the *Providence Gazette*, 1762-1825. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 31 pages.
- 1998b North Carolina Shipwreck References from the Boston News-Letter, (1704-1736), the Maryland Gazette_(1745-1751), and the New York Weekly Journal 1733-1751). Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 5 pages.
- 1999a North Carolina Shipwreck References from the *Boston News-Letter* (1704-1736), the *Maryland Gazette* (1745-1751), and the *New York Weekly Journal* (1733-1751). Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 5 pages.
- 1999b North Carolina Shipwreck References from the *Charleston Courier*, 1803-1847. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 115 pages.
- 1999c Odds and Ends: North Carolina Shipwreck References from Various Nineteenth-Century Newspapers, 1809-1882. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 16 pages.

n.d. North Carolina Shipwreck References from Eighteenth Century Scottish Newspapers. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 3 pages.

Bright, Leslie S.

1993 Beached Shipwreck Dynamics. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1993: 91-94.

Curci, Jessica Lee

2006 Logboats of the Southeastern United States: Investigating the Question of Form. Ms. on file, Ph.D dissertation, East Carolina University, Greenville. 201 pages.

Davis, R. P. Stephen Jr., and I. Randolph Daniel Jr.

1990 Projectile Point Classification Project: The Classification of Projectile Points in Existing Archaeological Collections from North Carolina. Ms. on file, Research Laboratories of Anthropology, UNC-Chapel Hill. 19 pages.

Farb, Roderick M.

1985 *Shipwrecks: Diving the Graveyards of the Atlantic.* Hillsboro, NC, Menasha Ridge Press. 373 pages.

Gentile, Gary

- 1992 Shipwrecks of North Carolina from Hatteras Inlet South. Philadelphia, Penn. Gary Gentile Productions. 232 pages.
- 1993 Shipwrecks of North Carolina from the Diamond Shoals North. Philadelphia, Penn. Gary Gentile Productions. 240 pages.

Horner, David L.

1968 *The Blockade-Runners*. New York: Dodd, Mead and Company. 241 pages.

- Institute for Conservation Archaeology
 - 1979 Summary and Analyses of Cultural Resource Information on the Continental Shelf from the Bay of Fundy to Cape Hatteras. New York, New York, Bureau of Land Management. Washington DC. 4 Volumes, 1,186 pages.

Jackson, Claude V., III

1996 A Management Plan for U.S. Navy Shipwrecks in North Carolina Waters. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAU, Kure Beach. 230 pages.

Kimmel, Richard H.

- 1985 Current Research and Management Perspectives on Confederate Maritime Trade. *Proceedings of the Sixteenth Conference on Underwater Archaeology*, 1985 (4): 119-120.
- 1989 Mitigating the Federal Review Process: A Preliminary Formulation of Data Contexts for the Ecological Interpretation of Small Craft. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference 1989: 64-70.

Lawrence, Richard W.

- 1984 North Carolina's Underwater Archaeology Law. Paper presented at the 1984 Southeastern Archaeological Conference, Raleigh, NC. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 7 pages.
- 1985 North Carolina's Underwater Archaeology Unit Combining Research and Management. *Proceedings of the Sixteenth Conference on Underwater Archaeology*, 1985 (4): 141-143.
- 1989 Current Underwater Archaeological Research in North Carolina. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference, 1989: 55-59.
- 1993 Eastern North Carolina Civil War Shipwreck District. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1993: 107-114.
- 1995a Underwater Archaeology in North Carolina: Current Research. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1995: 3.
- 1995b Managing Underwater Archaeological Resources in North Carolina. *South Atlantic Ocean Management Workshop Proceedings*, 1995: 34-36.

Lawrence, Richard W., and Mark Wilde-Ramsing

- 1982 Project Review and Assessment Procedures. A paper presented to the 1982 Conference on Underwater Archaeology, Philadelphia, Pa. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 10 pages.
- Merriman, Ann M.
 - 1996a North Carolina Schooners, 1815-1901, and the S.R. Fowle and Son Company of Washington, North Carolina. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 194 pages.
 - 1996b Nineteenth-Century North Carolina Schooners: Their Significance in the Development of North Carolina's Trade. *Underwater Archaeology*, 1996: 8-14.

Newton, J. G., O. H. Pilkey, and J. O. Blanton

1971 An Oceanic Atlas of the Carolina Continental Margin. Copies available from the Division of Mineral Management, N.C. Department of Conservation and Development, Raleigh. 57 oversize pages.

North Carolina Underwater Archaeology Branch

- n.d.. Shipwreck Site and Research Files. Body of Water Research. Files and library, Kure Beach. 860 archaeological sites; more than 5,000 historical shipwreck references.
 - 1981 Underwater Archaeology in North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 14 pages.

Pecorelli, Harry, III, Michael B. Alford and Lawrence E. Babits

1996 A Working Definition of "Periauger". Underwater Archaeology, 1996: 22-28.

Perry, Charles V.

1985 The Evolution of Confederate Regulation of the Blockade Running Trade. *Proceedings of the Sixteenth Conference on Underwater Archaeology*, 1985 (4): 124-127.

Powell, William S.

1968 *The North Carolina Gazetteer.* Chapel Hill, NC, UNC Press. 561 pages.

- Regan, C. Dennis, and Virginia Worthington
 - 1978 Wreck Diving in North Carolina. UNC Sea Grant Publication, UNC-SG-78-13. 16 pages.
- Science Applications, Inc.
 - 1979 A Cultural Resource Survey of the Continental Shelf from Cape Hatteras to Key West. Bureau of Land Management, New Orleans, LA., Vols. III and IV on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 159 pages.

Geoffrey J. Scofield

1989 Communicating Wreck Finds to the Public. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1989: 70-72.

Shomette, Donald G.

1978 Shipwrecks of the Civil War: The Encyclopedia of Union and Confederate Naval Losses. Washington: Donic Ltd. 479 pages.

Stick, David

- 1952a Graveyard of the Atlantic. Chapel Hill, N.C., UNC Press. 276 pages.
- 1952b A List of Vessels Probably Lost on the North Carolina Coast. Kill Devil Hills.
- Still, William N., Jr. and Richard Stephenson
 - n.d. Sloops to Subchasers: A History of Ship/Boatbuilding in North Carolina. Draft ms. on file, NC UAB, Kure Beach. 336 pages.
- Townsend, Samuel P.
 - 1965 Progress in Underwater Archaeology in North Carolina. A paper presented to the 1965 Conference on Underwater Archeology, Toronto, Canada. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach.
- Watts, Gordon P., Jr., and Leslie S. Bright
 - 1973 "Progress in Underwater Archaeology in North Carolina: 1962-1972." *The International Journal of Underwater Archaeology* 2: 131-136.
 - 1985 Toward Establishing Research and Significance Criteria for Civil War Shipwreck Resources. *Proceedings on the Sixteenth Conference on Underwater Archaeology*, 1985 (4) 133-137.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1985 National Register Districts as a Management Tool for Underwater Resources. *Proceedings of the Sixteenth Conference on Underwater Archaeology*, 1985 (4): 130-133.

- 1987 North Carolina's Maritime Workshop: Search for the Keys to the Boat. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1987: 87-89.
- 1989 Plan to Understand North Carolina Small Craft. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1989: 72-75.
- 1990 Management of Small Craft. Notes from the North Carolina Maritime Workshops I-VI. Ms. on file, N.C. UAU, Kure Beach. 51 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark, and Michael B. Alford

- 1990 North Carolina Small Craft Historical Context: an Underwater Archaeology Unit Management Plan. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 21 pages.
- Wise, Stephen R.
 - 1985 Confederate Trade and Blockade Running During the American Civil War. *Proceeding of the Sixteenth Conference on Underwater Archaeology*, 1985 (4): 120-124.

Workman, Stephen Michael

2002 Politician Generals, Gunboat Commanders, and Army-Navy Joint Operations in Coastal and Inland Eastern North Carolina 1861-1865: Interservice Rivalry or Cooperation? Master's Thesis, Program In Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 290 pages.

CAPE FEAR AREA

- Bright, Leslie S.
 - 1985 Wrecked Blockade-Runners of the Lower Cape Fear: Site Environment and Physical Condition. *Proceedings of the Sixteenth Conference on Underwater Archaeology*, 1985 (4) 127-130.
- Browning, Robert S.
 - 1980 The Blockade of Wilmington, North Carolina: 1861-1865. Ms. on file, Master''s Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 188 pages.

Dorwin, John T.

1974 Survey of Underwater Archaeology Sites in Southeastern North Carolina (New Hanover and Brunswick Counties). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 23 pages.

Fonvielle, Chris E., Jr.

- 1989 To Forge a Thunderbolt: the Wilmington Campaign, February, 1865. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 316 pages.
- 1997 Last Rays of Departing Hope, The Wilmington Campaign. Savas Publishing Company, Campbell, CA. 623 pages.

Foster, Kevin

1991 The Search For Speed Under Steam: the Design of a Blockade Running Steamships 1861-1865. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 257 pages.

Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc.

1994 A Remote Sensing Survey and Diver Investigation at Wilmington Harbor Offshore Fishery Enhancement Structure, Vicinity of Wilmington, N.C. Ms. on file, TAR, Washington. 14 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr., Leslie S. Bright, Frank L. Chapman, James A. Duff, Dinah B. Hill, Richard W. Lawrence and James A. Pleasants, Jr

1975 Report of Activities of the 1975 Field School in Underwater Aarchaeology (New Hanover, Brunswick, and Columbus counties). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 255 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark and Wilson Angley

1985 Cape Fear Civil War Shipwreck District. National Register of Historic Places Nomination Form. Ms. on file, NRHP, U.S. Dept. of Interior, Washington, DC. 75 pages.

CAPE HATTERAS AREA

Beachem, C. D., D. A. Meyn, and R. A. Bayles.

- 1979 Mechanical Properties of Wrought Iron from Hull Plate of USS *Monitor*. Washington Naval Research Laboratory. 17 pages.
- Berent, Irwin M.
 - 1982 The Crewmen of the USS *Monitor*: A Biographical Directory. USS *Monitor* Historical Report Series, Vol. II, No. 1, Washington, D.C., U.S. Dept. of Commerce, NOAA. 76 pages.

Broadwater, John D.

1997 Rescuing the *Monitor*: Stabilization and Recovery Efforts at the Monitor National Marine Sanctuary. *Society for Historical Archaeology -Underwater Archaeology*, 1997: 54-60.

Hill, Dina B., ed.

1978 Hull Plate Sample Analysis and Preservation. USS *Monitor* Technical Report Series. Washington, D.C., U.S. Dept. of Commerce, NOAA. 114 pages.

Miller, Edward M., ed.

1974 Project Cheesebox, A Journey into History. Annapolis: U.S. Naval Academy. 3 vols., 1083 pages.

Muga, Bruce J.

1982 Engineering Investigation. USS *Monitor* Technical Report Series, Vol. 2, No. 1. Washington, D.C., U.S. Dept. of Commerce, NOAA. 174 pages.

North Carolina Department of Cultural Resources

n.d. The *Monitor* Marine Sanctuary Research and Development Concept. Washington, D.C., U.S. Dept. of Commerce, NOAA. 56 pages.

Ocracoke Lifesaving Station

1883-1894 Ocracoke Lifesaving Station Records.

Office of Coastal Zone Management, U. S. Department of Commerce

1979 Operations Manual: An Archaeological and Engineering Assessment, *Monitor* Marine Sanctuary. Washington, D.C., U.S. Dept. of Commerce, NOAA. 88 pages.

Peterkin, Ernest W.

1985 Drawings of the USS *Monitor*. USS *Monitor* Historical Report Series, Vol. 1, No. 1. Washington, D.C., U.S. Dept. of Commerce, NOAA. 588 pages.

Searle, W. F., Jr.

1979 Salving the Monitor. Marine Technology Society Journal 13, #4: 112-122.

- Southwest Research Institute
 - 1982 Feasibility Study for Transmission of a Live Television Picture. USS *Monitor* Technical Report Series 2, #2. Washington, D.C., U.S. Dept. of Commerce, NOAA. 100 pages.
- Still, William N., Jr.

- Tise, Larry E.
 - 1978 The USS *Monitor*: Its Recent Past and Its Future. Washington, D.C., U.S. Dept. of Commerce, NOAA. 111 pages.
- Tucker, Rockwell G.

1978 Environmental Data. USS *Monitor* Technical Report Series. Washington, D.C., U.S. Dept. of Commerce, NOAA. 37 pages.

- U.S. Department of Commerce
 - 1992 The *Monitor* National Marine Sanctuary Draft Revised Management Plan. Washington, D.C., U.S. Dept. of Commerce, NOAA. 90 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

1975 "De Monitor gelodaliseerd." Spiegal Historical, 10: 684-691.

- 1975 "The Location and Identification of the Ironclad USS Monitor." International Journal of Underwater Archaeology, 4: 301-329.
- 1982 Investigating the Remains of the USS *Monitor*. Washington, D.C., U.S. Dept. of Commerce, NOAA. 160 pages.

CAPE LOOKOUT AREA

Angley, Wilson

1982 An Historical Overview of the Beaufort Inlet, Cape Lookout area of North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 88 pages.

¹⁹⁷⁸ Archival Sources. USS *Monitor* Technical Report Series. Washington, D.C., U.S. Dept. of Commerce, NOAA. 16 pages.

East Carolina University Program in Maritime History and Underwater Research 1982 Cape Lookout Field School. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 19 pages.

BODY OF WATER INDEX

ALBEMARLE SOUND - ABS

Lawrence, Richard

2008 Field Visit to Northeastern North Carolina, July 14-19, 2008, Lake Phelps, Albemarle Sound, Pasquotank River, Currituck Sound, Northwest River, Currituck Beach. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach, 14 pages.

Seltzer, Erica

2003 The Maritime and Archaeological Significance of Bull Bay. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 64 pages.

ALLIGATOR RIVER - AGR

Brainca, Rochelle

2003 Underwater Archaeological Overview of Alligator River. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 74 pages.

BACK SOUND - BKS

Reedy, James R.

1985 Final Report for Exploration and Recovery Permit #83BKS524: Magnetometer Survey on the Northwest Side of Shackleford Banks. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 12 pages.

BATH CREEK - BAR

Congleton, Eddie, and Kenneth Bland

1985 Bath Creek Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W., Leslie S. Bright, Dinah B. Hill, James A. Pleasants, and Mark Wilde-Ramsing

1984 Bath Harbor Survey: Report on the Activities of the 1979 Field School in Maritime History and Underwater Archeology. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 65 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

- 1985 Inspection of Texas Gulf Chemicals Co. Property near Archbell Point on Bath Creek, Beaufort County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
- 1986 Site Inspection in Elizabeth City and near Washington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAU, Kure Beach. 13 pages.

BAY RIVER - BYR

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1992 Examination of a Proposed Boat Building Facility on Trent Creek near Stonewall, Pamlico County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

BEAUFORT HARBOR - BES

Hargrove, Thomas H.

1982 An Archaeological Survey of the Clodfelter Property in Beaufort, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Archaeological Research Consultants, Inc., Chapel Hill. 13 pages.

Hargrove, Thomas H., and Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

1984 Terrestrial and Underwater Archaeological Evaluation of the Bruce Ethridge Permit Site, Beaufort, Carteret County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 25 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

2008 Underwater Archaeological Remote-Sensing Survey at the Front Street Village Development on Taylor Creek, Carteret County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Washington, NC. 23 pages.

BEAUFORT INLET - BUI

Angley, Wilson

1982 An Historical Overview of the Beaufort Inlet, Cape Lookout area of North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 88 pages.

Babits, Lawrence E.

1998 I Just Know it's a Pirate: Popular Imagery, Contemporary Details and Actual Fact. *Underwater Archaeology*, 1998: 61-66.

Dames and Moore Consultants

1979 Report on a Remote Sensing Survey of Beaufort Inlet, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 41 pages.

Dunkle, Stacie E. 2002 Ro

Romarchite and Other Corrosion Phases on Metal Artifacts from the *Queen Anne's Revenge* (1718). Ms. on file, Master Thesis, Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University, Blacksburg, VA. 56 pages.

Overfield, Michael L.

2002 Search for *Adventure*. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 169 pages.

Queen Anne's Revenge Reports

For Technical Reports and Bulletins, please see: <u>http://www.qaronline.org/techSeries/TechnicalSeries.htm</u>

For Other Research Reports, please see: http://www.qaronline.org/rcorner/corner.htm

Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc.

- 1992 A Remote Sensing Survey and Reconnaissance Investigations to Identify and Assess Targets Located Along Range A, a Bar Channel Widener, a Channel Extension, and Two Spoil Deposits at Beaufort Inlet, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 46 pages.
- 1997 Underwater Remote Sensing Survey and Diver Inspection near Beaufort Inlet, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 29 pages.
- 1997 Underwater Remote Sensing Survey and Diver Inspection near Beaufort Inlet, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 31 pages.
- 2002 Underwater Remote Sensing Survey and Diver Inspection of Anomalies near Beaufort Inlet, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 25 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

1989 An Acoustic Remote Sensing Reconnaissance Investigation of Ship Channels Approaching the Harbor at Morehead City, North Carolina, Carteret County. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc. Washington, NC. 9 pages.

Wilde-Raming, Mark V.

1998 A Report on the 1997 Archaeological Investigations at North Carolina Shipwreck Site 0003BUI. *Underwater Archaeology*, 1998: 54-60.

BLACK RIVER - BKR

Angley, Wilson

1988 An Historical Overview of the Black River in Southeastern North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 78 pages.

Brewer, David M.

1983 Report on an Underwater Archaeological Survey and Testing of Moores Creek National Battlefield. Ms. on file, Southeast Archaeological Center, NPS, Tallahassee, FL. 15 pages.

Coastal Carolina Research, Inc.

2006 Excavations at a Blacksmith Shop at Clear Run Plantation. Ms. on file, NC Department of Transportation, Raleigh. 83 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

- 1983 Field Visit to Clear Run on Black River. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
- 1985 Magnetometer and Site Assessment Survey Conducted on a Portion of Moores Creek, Pender County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 13 pages.

- 1986 Lower Black River Site Investigations. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 8 pages.
- 1986 Magnetometer Survey of Black River, January 10, 1986. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 18 pages.
- Wilde-Ramsing, Mark
 - 1983 Inventory of Exposed Vessel Remains on the Black River near Point Caswell, Pender County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 14 pages.

BODIE ISLAND BEACH - BOB

Borresen, Thor

1939 Final Report on the Remains of an Old Ship Found on Bodie Island, Dare County, North Carolina. Ms. on file National Park Service, Manteo. 80 pages.

Bright, Leslie S.

- 1978 Nags Head Shipwreck: A Report on the Removal of a Large Hull Section from the Beach near Nags Head, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 10 pages.
 - 1989 Outer Banks Pier and Hillcrest Road Wreck Site Investigations. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.
 - 1990 Kitty Hawk Worthington Site. 0018BOB. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.
 - 1990 Outer Banks Beached Shipwreck Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
 - 1993 South Nags Head. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.
 - 1994 Nags Head Pier Wreck Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.
 - 1994 Outer Banks Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
 - 1997 The SS *Paraguay:* The Historical Importance of an Early-Twentieth Century Freighter. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 147 pages.

Delgado, James P.

1985 A Preliminary Assessment of Environmentally Exposed Shipwreck Remains, Cape Hatteras National Seashore, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. Dept. of Interior, NPS, San Francisco, CA. 57 pages.

Friday, Joe D., Jr.

1987 A Year End Report on the Activities at N.C. UAU site #0012BOB. The USS *Huron*. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 11 pages.

1988 A History of the Wreck of the USS *Huron*. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 132 pages.

Henry, Nathan

1999 Beach Wreck Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

- Jackson, Claude V., III
 - 1996 A Management Plan for U.S. Navy Shipwrecks in North Carolina Waters. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 230 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

- 1979 Shipwreck Site Examined November 6, 1979, Adjacent to the Sea Foam Motel in Nags Head, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
 - 1985 An Inventory of Exposed Vessel Remains Along North Bodie Island and Currituck Beach, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 7 pages.
 - 1985 An Inventory of Exposed Vessel Remains Along South Bodie Island, Dare County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
 - 1991 The USS *Huron*. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 9 pages.
- 2003 From National Tragedy to Cultural Treasure: The USS Huron Historic Shipwreck Preserve. In Submerged Cultural Resource Management: Preserving and Interpreting our Sunken Maritime Heritage. Edited by James D. Spirek and Della A. Scott-Ireton. Plenum Publishing, New York.

Lawrence, Richard W. and Joe D. Friday, Jr.

1991 USS *Huron* National Register of Historic Places Nomination Form. Ms. on file, NRHP, U. S. Dept. of Interior, Washington, DC. 17 pages.

Mid-Atlantic Technology and Environmental Research, Inc.

1999 A Phase I Upland and Underwater Archaeological Survey of the Dare County Beaches and Borrow Areas, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U. S. COE, Wilmington District. 24 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1986 Inspection of wreck sites at Nags Head. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 6 pages.

BOGUE BANKS - BBB

Lawrence, Richard

2000 Examination of the *Pevensey* Site, 0001BBB. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

Mid-Atlantic Technology and Environmentsl Research, Inc.

2007 An Archaeological Remote Sensing Survey of Bogue Banks Offshore Borrow Areas, Carteret County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 80 pages.

BOGUE INLET - BOI

Angley, Wilson

- 1984 An Historical Overview of Bogue Inlet. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 39 pages.
- East Carolina University Program in Maritime History and Underwater Research 1986 Swansboro Marine Cultural Resource Survey. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 26 pages.
- Mid-Atlantic Technology and Environmental Research, Inc.
 - 2008 An Archaeological Remote Sensing Survey of the U.S. Coast Guard Access Channel, Emerald Isle, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 16 pages.

Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc.

- 2003 A Submerged Cultural Resources Remote Sensing Survey of Bogue Inlet, Carteret County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Coastal Planning & Engineering, Inc., Boca Raton, FL. 22 pages.
- U.S. Army Corps of Engineers
 - 1984 Contour Maps from a Magnetometer and Hydrographic Survey of Bogue Inlet, Onslow County, North Carolina. Maps on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 2 oversize sheets.

BOGUE SOUND - BOS

- Kimmel, Richard H.
 - 1986 Summary of Magnetic Survey: Morehead City Harbor and Beaufort Inlet Channel. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 4 pages, 2 oversize sheets.

BROAD CREEK (Pamlico County) – BCR

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1990 Magnetometer Survey of the Upper Reaches of Broad Creek, Pamlico County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

BRUNSWICK RIVER - BWR

Angley, Wilson 1989 A

A Brief History of the Eagles Plantation and Mill Property in Brunswick County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 27 pages.

Henry, Nathan

2000 Field Reconnaissance Brunswick River. Brunswick County, NC. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.

Lawrence, Richard

2007 Site Visit to the Home of Herbert and Page Lowry. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1988 Investigation of a Barge in Jackeys Creek, Brunswick County near Leland. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

CAPE FEAR INLET - CFI

Kimmel, Richard H.

1986 Remote Sensing Survey, Vicinity of Buoy 4, Bald Head channel. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 1 sheet.

Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc.

- 1993 A Submerged Cultural Resource Survey for Bald Head Shoal Channel Vicinity of Wilmington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 41 pages.
 - 1995 Underwater Archaeological Assessment of Four Target Locations at Smith Island Channel, Wilmington Harbor, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 23 pages.
 - 1995 An Archaeological Remote Sensing Survey and Diver Investigation at Smith Island Channel, Cape Fear River, Wilmington Harbor, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 42 pages.
- Mid-Atlantic Technology and Environmental Research, Inc.
 - 1999 Underwater Archaeological Identification Survey at the Cape Fear River Entrance Channel Alternatives, Ocean Dredged Material Disposal Site, and Navigation Channels near Southport, NC. Ms. on file, U. S. COE, Wilmington District. 35 pages.
 - 1999 Phase I Remote Sensing Archaeological Survey of the Proposed Cape Fear River Entrance Channel Alternatives, Ocean Dredged Material Disposal Site, and Navigation Channels, near Southport, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 69 pages.
 - 2001 A Cultural Resources Marine Remote Sensing Survey of the Proposed Realignment Corridor of a Power Cable Crossing the Cape Fear River to Bald Head Island, NC. Ms. on file, Carolina Power and Light Company, Wilmington. 12 pages.

Underwater Archaeological Associates, Inc.

1971 Report for the Quarter Ending September 30, 1971 (Re: Exploration Dives on the *Modern Greece* and Archaeological Survey and Excavation of the Shipwreck Sites of the Blockade-Runners *Ella* and *Ranger*). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

- n.d. Survey Report on the *Ella*, Baldhead Island, Brunswick County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 15 pages.
- n.d. Report on the Initial Survey Dives Conducted on the Blockade-Runners *Ella*, *Ranger*, and *Modern Greece*. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

- 2002 Underwater Archaeological Data Recovery at Five Small Craft Sites on the Cape Fear and Northeast Cape Fear River at Wilmington, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 50 pages.
 - 2007 An Archaeological Remote Sensing Survey and Target Assessment on Jay Bird Shoal off Smith Island Channel, Cape Fear River, Brunswick County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Olsen Associates, Inc., Jacksonville, FL. 34 pages.
- Wilde-Ramsing, Mark, and Wilson Angley
 - 1985 Cape Fear Civil War Period Shipwreck District National Register of Historic Places Nomination Form. Ms. on file, NRHP, U.S. Dept. of Interior, Washington, DC. 75 pages.

CAPE FEAR OCEAN - CFO

- Tuttle, Michael C.
 - 2002 Archaeological Remote Sensing Survey of the Wilmington Harbor, North Carolina, ODMDS. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 54 pages.
- Watts, Gordon P., Jr.
 - 1994 Remote Sensing Survey and Diver Investigation at Wilmington Harbor Offshore Fishery Enhancement Structure, Vicinity of Wilmington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 14 pages.
 - 1993 A Cultural Resources Remote Survey, Bald Head Shoal Channel, Vicinity of Wilmington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 5 pages.
 - 1998 Underwater Archaeological Remote Sensing Survey and Diver Inspection Adjacent to Frying Pan Shoals, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 16 pages.

CAPE FEAR RIVER - CFR

Alford, Michael B.

1989 Dugout Canoe found in Lower Little River Near Vass, North Carolina. Ms. on file, North Carolina Maritime Museum Project Number 082. 6 pages.

Angley, Wilson

1983 An Historical Overview of the Sunny Point Terminal Area on the Lower Cape Fear River. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 63 pages. 1986 A History of the Brunswick Ferry. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 39 pages.

Anuskiewicz, Richard J.

1983 Diver Hands-on Cultural Resource Assessment of Selected Magnetic Anomalies at the North Wharf Military Ocean Terminal, Sunny Point, North Carolina: A Report of Findings. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Savannah District. 11 pages.

Ashmore, Melissa

n.d. Archaeological Investigation of Two Steam Crane Barges: Eagles Island, Wilmington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 28 pages.

Baker, Michael

n.d. An Intensive Archaeological Reconnaissance of the Carolina Beach Borrow Area New Hanover County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE Wilmington District. 40 pages.

Bright, Leslie S.

1989 Tyson Canoe Survey 0067CFR and 0069CFR. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.

Busse, Carolyn

1992 "A Ship with a Colorful Past, Nuestra Senora de Regla." UNCW, A Magazine for Alumni Parents and Friends. 2:4, 10-11.

Carnell, David

1988 "Looking for 'Mister'. Wright." Wildlife in North Carolina. 52:10, 14-15.

Damian, Michelle

2006 An Archaeological Investigation of the *Stone 3* (ex. *Isabel*) at Eagles Island, Wilmington, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 33 pages

Dodds, Tricia J.

2006 The Eagles Island Abandoned Shipwreck Project: An Investigation of *Stone 5*. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 37 pages.

Dunn, Jerry

1987 The H.G. Wright. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 10 pages.

Eamick, Jeremy

n.d. An Archaeological and Historical Investigation of the Steam Tug *Atlantic City*, UAU 0012-CFR, located in the Cape Fear River, Wilmington, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 25 pages.

Friedman, Adam

n.d. An Historical and Archaeological Investigation of the Steam Tug Argonauta, UAU 0015CFR, Eagles Island, Cape Fear River, Wilmington, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 36 pages.

Hall, Wes

- 1996 Archaeological Investigations of the Bridge Crossing Corridor over the Northeast Cape Fear River, Wilmington Bypass, New Hanover County, NC. Ms. on file, NC DOT, Raleigh. 34 pages.
- 2004 Archaeological Diving and Remote Sensing Survey at the Discovery Location of an Historic Wooden Stock Anchor, Cape Fear River, New Hanover County, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 6 pages.
- 2004 Archaeological Remote Sensing and Diver Survey of Navigation Channel Improvement Areas, Wilmington Harbor, Waterfront and Northeast Cape Fear River, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 131 pages.
- 2006 Underwater Archaeological Investigation for the Proposed Wilmington Bypass Crossing over the Cape Fear River, New Hanover and Brunswick Counties, North Carolina. Ms. on file, URS Corporation, Morrisville, NC. 9 pages.
- 2007 Archaeological Remote Sensing and Diving Survey of the Cape Fear River Channel Widener Adjacent Brunswick Town, Brunswick County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 50 pages.
- 2008 Archaeological Data Recovery of Shipwreck Sites in the Vicinity of Navigation Channel Improvements, Wilmington Harbor Waterfront and Northeast Cape Fear River, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 60 pages.

Hargrove, Thomas H., Gordon P. Watts, Jr., and Bill Reaves

1985 Terrestrial and Marine Archaeological Survey of the Proposed Castle Street Boat Ramp on the Cape Fear River, Wilmington, New Hanover County. Ms. on file, Archaeological Research Consultants, Chapel Hill. 41 pages.

Hoyt, Joe

2006 Workhorse of the Cape Fear River: An Historical and Archaeological Assessment of the U. S. Snag-boat *H. G. Wright*. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville, NC. 24 pages.

Jackson, Claude V., III

- 1995 The Cape Fear River Comprehensive Survey: Historical and Cartographic Research in Southeastern North Carolina. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1995: 9-14.
 - 1996 A Maritime History and Survey of the Cape Fear and Northeast Cape Fear Rivers, Wilmington Harbor, North Carolina. Volume 1: Maritime History. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District, and N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 435 pages, 21 oversized pages.

Kimmel, Richard H.

1987 Summary of Magnetic Survey, Wilmington Harbor/Northeast Cape Fear River. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 7 pages, 3 oversized drawings.

Kopp, Nadine

2007 The Steam Tug *Dolphin*, An Archaeological and Historical Investigation. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 27 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

- 1977 Uncovering Brunswick County's Maritime Heritage. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.
- 1984 Sutton Lake Site. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
- 1985 Underwater Archaeological Sites in the Wilmington Historical District. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 39 pages.
- 1987 Elwells Ferry Canoe (0060CFR). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- 1987 Magnetometer Survey and Site Inspection Indian Wells Vicinity. Cape Fear River. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 7 pages.
- 1988 Field Inspection of the Walker Barge 0068CFR. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
- 1989 Search for the Steamboat *North Carolina* in the Cape Fear River. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 8 pages.
- 2005 From Wilmington to the Sea: An Archaeological and Historical Survey of the Lower Cape Fear River. Paper presented at the 2005 Southeastern Archaeological Conference, Columbia, SC.

Leuchtmann, Amy

2006 Recording *Isco*, the Intact Tug. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 23 pages.

Manieri, Ray

- 1977 The Search for the *Fortuna*: an Exercise in Underwater Archaeology (Brunswick County). Ms. on file, Archaeology Branch, Raleigh. 240 pages.
- North Carolina Underwater Archaeology Unit
 - 1980 Field Notes on a Magnetometer Survey of Battery Island and the CSS *North Carolina* Wreck Site near Southport, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 25 pages.
 - n.d. Justification for Research, Survey, and Analysis of Submerged Cultural Resources in the Cape Fear River. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 21 pages.

Overton, Glenn

- n.d. Investigation of Cape Fear River, Fort Folly and Fayetteville Old Wharfs Area. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
- 1995 Cape Fear River Comprehensive Study: Methodology and Results of the Field Investigation. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1995: 15-19.

Overton, Glenn C., and Richard W. Lawrence

- 1996 A Maritime History and Survey of the Cape Fear and Northeast Cape Fear Rivers, Wilmington Harbor, North Carolina. Volume 2: Submerged Cultural Resources Survey. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District, and N.C. UAU, Kure Beach. 250 pages.
- Seeb, Sami Kay
 - 2007 Cape Fear's Forgotten Fleet: The Eagles Island Ships' Graveyard, Wilmington, North Carolina. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 268 pages.

Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc.

- 1993 A Submerged Cultural Resource Survey for Channel Improvements at the Center and South Wharves and Entrance Channels at Military Ocean Terminal (MOTSU), Sunny Point, Brunswick County, NC. Ms on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 24 pages
 - 1994 A Management Summary for a Cultural Resources Remote Survey, Bald Head Shoal Channel, Vicinity of Wilmington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 5 pages.

Tock, Annie

- 2006 *Stone 4 (Eva)* Site Report, Eagles Island, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 31 pages.
- Triebe, Richard and Mark Wilde-Ramsing
 - 1992 "The Mystery of the *Nuestra Senora de Regla*: Underwater Archaeology in North Carolina." *Prologue* 24:1, 6-17.
- U.S. Army Corps of Engineers
 - 1982 Magnetometer Survey and Cultural Resource Assessment of Selected Magnetic Anomalies, Military Ocean Terminal, Sunny Point, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Savannah District. 38 pages.
 - 1985 A Magnetic Survey of a Portion of Horseshoe Shoal Channel to Determine the Location of the Wreck of the *Raleigh*, Cape Fear River, Fort Fisher, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 2 pages.
 - 1990 Analysis of Contoured Magnetic Data from the Wilmington Harbor Turns and Bends Navigation Improvement Study Area, Cape Fear River, North Carolina. Ms. on file U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 40 pages.
 - 2000 Underwater Archaeological Excavation and Data Recovery at the *A. P. Hurt, John Knox,* and *Blanchard* Wreck Sites on the Cape Fear River at Wilmington, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 88 pages.

2002 Underwater Archaeological Data Recovery at Five Small Craft Sites on the Cape Ear and Northeast Cape Fear River at Wilmington, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 50 pages.

Walton, Seth Douglas

2007 An Historical and Archaeological Investigation of the Hamme Barge, UAB 0007CFR, Eagles Island, Cape Fear River, Wilmington, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 27 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

- 1982 Williams Coal Export Terminal Submerged Cultural Resource Remote Sensing Survey Report. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 13 pages.
 - 1987 Archaeological Reconnaissance of the Wilmington Harbor/Northeast Cape Fear River. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 35 pages, 1 drawing.
- 1990 A Report on Magnetic and Acoustic Targets Identified by Remote Sensing Investigation of Six Turns and Proposed Passing Lanes in the Shipping Channels of the Cape Fear River Below Wilmington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 40 pages.
- 1995 Underwater Archaeological Assessment of Eight Magnetic Anomaly Locations within the Wilmington Harbor Channel Widening Project Area Below Wilmington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 24 pages.
- 1995 A Management Summary for Archaeological Remote Sensing Survey at Smith Island Channel, Cape Fear River Wilmington Harbor, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 5 pages.
- 1995 Underwater Archaeological Assessment of Four Target Locations at Smith Island Channel, Wilmington Harbor, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 23 pages.
- 1996 Underwater Archaeological Site Recording and Damage Assessment, CSS *North Carolina*, Brunswick County, North Carolina. Ms. On file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 23 pages.
- 1998 Underwater Archaeological Remote Survey at the Cape Fear River Channel Wideners, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 69 pages.
- 1998 Underwater Archaeological Documentation of the Remains of the Ironclad *CSS North Carolina*, Brunswick County, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 82 pages.
- 1999 Underwater Archaeological Remote Survey and Anomaly Identification and Assessment at the Cape Fear River Channel Wideners, Wilmington, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 71 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr., Leslie S. Bright, Frank L. Chapman, James A. Duff, Dinah B. Hill, Richard W. Lawrence and James A. Pleasants, Jr.

1975 Magnetometer Survey of the Brunswick Town Waterfront: Report of Activities of the 1975 Field School in Underwater Archeology (New Hanover, Brunswick, and Columbus Counties). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 120-134 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

- 1982 Investigation of Possible Cannon Location in the Southport Ferry Basin. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- 1982 Orange Street Dive, Wilmington, NC. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
- 1985 A Brief Reconnaissance of Exposed Ship Remains in Horseshoe Bend on the Cape Fear River North of Wilmington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
- 1986 Vessel Remains in Wilmington Harbor: Urban Eyesores of the Richest Kind. A paper presented to the 1986 Conference on Underwater Archaeology, Sacramento, Calif. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 11 pages.
- 1986 Lyon Thoroughfare Magnetometer Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 15 pages.
- 1987 Investigations of the Earley Wreck Site, 0058CFR, Cape Fear River above Wilmington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 8 pages.
- 1991 Expedition to the Cape Fear Mystery Wreck. *Tributaries* 1:1, 1-7.
- 1991 Expedition to the Eagles Island Mystery Wreck. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1991: 21-23.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark and Stephen R. Claggett

1992 Underwater Archaeologists Dig Up Clues at the Old Skinner's Shipyard. *Tar Heel Junior Historian*: 31:2, 34-38.

CAPE HATTERAS OCEAN - CHO

- Jackson, Claude V., III
 - 1996 A Management Plan for U.S. Navy Shipwrecks in North Carolina Waters. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 230 pages.

CAPE LOOKOUT HARBOR - CLS

- East Carolina University Program in Maritime History and Underwater Research 1982 Cape Lookout Field School. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and
 - 1982 Cape Lookout Field School. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 19 pages.

Smith, Robert C.

- 1995 Dive Reports on Activities Conducted at the *Olive Thurlow*, 0003CLS by Surface Interval Diving Company. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 26 pages.
- 1999 The Shipwreck of the *Olive Thurlow*. Ms. on file, Surface Interval Diving Company, Beaufort. 97 pages.
- Wilde-Ramsing, Mark
 - 1992 Say What? Seashell?? No, <u>Seychelle</u>!! *Archaeology and Public Education*. 4:3, 5-7.

CAPE LOOKOUT OCEAN - CLO

- Jackson, Claude V., III
 - 1996 A Management Plan for U.S. Navy Shipwrecks in North Carolina Waters. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 230 pages.

CAROLINA BEACH - CBB

James, Stephen R.

- 1993 Remote Sensing Survey, South of Carolina Beach: beach renourishment borrow areas vicinity of Wilmington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 16 pages, 6 oversize sheets.
- North Carolina Department of Archives and History
 - 1963 The *Hebe* Skirmish Centennial and the Fort Fisher Visitor Center-Museum Ground Breaking Program. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 22 pages.

Smith, Tim

n.d. The *General Beauregard*: a Report on a Series of Exploratory Dives. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 7 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr., Leslie S. Bright, Frank L. Chapman, James A. Duff, Dinah B. Hill, Richard W. Lawrence and James A. Pleasants, Jr.

- 1975 Report of Activities of the 1975 Field School in Underwater Archaeology (New Hanover, Brunswick, and Columbus counties). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 255 pages.
- Wilde-Ramsing, Mark
 - 1984 Wreck Investigations South of Carolina Beach Inlet. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- Wilde-Ramsing, Mark, and Wilson Angley
 - 1985 Cape Fear Civil War Period Shipwreck District National Register of Historic Places Nomination Form. Ms. on file, NRHP, U.S. Dept. of Interior, Washington, DC. 75 pages.

CAROLINA BEACH INLET - CBI

Angley, Wilson

An Historical Overview of Carolina Beach Inlet. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 25 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

1988 Goodwind Canoe, 0001CBI Carolina Beach Inlet. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr., and Thomas H. Hargrove

1984 Underwater Archaeological Reconnaissance, Carolina Beach Inlet, New Hanover County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 52 pages.

CHOWAN RIVER - CWR

Lawrence, Richard W.

1992 A Report on Reconnaissance Surveys in the Blackwater, Chowan, Meherrin, and Wiccacon Rivers October, 1986. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.

Lehman, Adam D.

2004 Underwater Archaeological and Historic Assessment of Chowan River and Tributaries. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 62 pages.

CROATAN SOUND - CTS

Joy, Deborah

- 1994 Archaeological Screening for the Proposed U.S. 64-264 Relocation from West Mann's Harbor to south of Manteo in Dare County, North Carolina TIPR-2551. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 146 pages.
 - 1995 Archaeological Survey for the Proposed U.S. 64-264 Relocation from West Mann's Harbor to south of Manteo in Dare County, North Carolina. TIPR-2551. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 54 pages.

Krivor, Michael

1997 Underwater Archaeological Investigations, New Bridge over Croatan Sound, Dare County, North Carolina. Ms. on file PanAmerican Maritime, LLC, Memphis, TN. 46 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

1996 Eastern North Carolina Civil War Shipwreck District Multiple Property Nomination. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 86 pages.

Olson, Christopher J.

1995 Investigations of the CSS *Curlew*: A Victim of the Battle of Roanoke Island, North Carolina. *Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference*. 1995: 28-33. 1996 An Historical and Archaeological Investigation of the CSS *Curlew*. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 100 pages.

CURRITUCK BEACH - CKB

Bright, Leslie S.

- 1989 Currituck Beach-Poyners Hill to Virginia Line Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
- 1990 Outer Banks Beached Shipwrecks Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- 1995 0009CKB Gunnel Section site. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.

Henry, Nathan

- 1998 Site Report Ocean Hill Wreck 0016CKB. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
- 1999 Beach Wreck Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

- 1985 An Inventory of Exposed Vessel Remains Along North Bodie Island and Currituck Beach, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 7 pages.
- 2003 Investigation of the *Metropolis* Site. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- 2008 Underwater Archaeology Branch Field Visit to Northeastern North Carolina, Lake Phelps, Albemarle Sound, Pasquotank River, Currituck Sound, Northwest River, Currituck Beach. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 15 pages.

North Carolina Underwater Archaeology Branch

1977 The Underwater Archaeology Unit Investigates a New Beached Shipwreck at Corolla. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.

CURRITUCK SOUND - CKS

Bryan, Will

2006 Underwater Archaeological Investigations in Currituck Sound, July 11-13, 2006. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 25 pages.

Henry, Nathan

2001 Initial Inspection of 0001CKS, Hambone 1 Site. Draft ms. On file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 11 pages.

Lawrence, Richard

2003 Investigation of Two Shipwreck Sites in Knotts Island Channel. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

2008 Underwater Archaeology Branch Field Visit to Northeastern North Carolina - Lake Phelps, Albemarle Sound, Pasquotank River, Currituck Sound, Northwest River, and Currituck Beach. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 15 pages.

Novick, Lee

1995 Archaeological Background Report, Mid-Currituck Bridge (R-2576) Study Area, Currituck County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. DOT, Raleigh. 104 pages.

Seibel, Scott; Michael Arbuthnot, Ian Ramcharan

2004 An Intensive Cultural Resource Investigation: Eastern North Carolina Natural Gas Phase VIIB Currituck and Dare Counties, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Eastern North Carolina Natural Gas, Raleigh. 64 pages.

DEEP RIVER - DER

Bright, Leslie S.

- 1989 H. C. Lamb Gun Factory Site 0001DER. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.
- 1990 Jamestown 70A-29A Bridge Site 0002DER. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.
- 1990 70A-29A Watercraft Site 0003DER. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.

DRUM INLET - DRI

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

1994 Remote Sensing Archaeological Survey, Vicinity of Drum Inlet, Carteret County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 19 pages.

EDENTON BAY HARBOR - EDS

Cheeseman, Bruce

1980 A Brief History of the Edenton Waterfront. Ms. on file, N.C. DOT, Raleigh. 83 pages.

East Carolina University's Program in Maritime Studies

2001 Burroughs' Site, Edenton, North Carolina 0007EDS. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 37 pages.

Neidinger, Adriane Askins

2000 Archaeological and Historical Site Investigation/Thesis of the John's Island Wreck (EDS0001). Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 135 pages.

North Carolina Underwater Archaeology Unit

1980 Field Notes on a Magnetometer Survey and Site Assessment of Edenton Harbor and Surrounding Areas: The 1980 Field School in Underwater Archaeology. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 87 pages.

Reedy, James R., Jr.

1980 Locations of Underwater Archaeological Sites at Edenton, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 14 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

- 1980 The Edenton Field School: An Underwater Archaeological Investigation of "Ye Towne on Queen Anne's Creek." Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 15 pages.
 - 1981 The Edenton Harbor Wrecks: Underwater Archaeology in America. *Archaeology* 34: 3, 14-21.

FIGURE EIGHT ISLAND BEACH - FEB

Lawrence, Richard W.

1985 An Inventory of Exposed Vessel Remains Along the Northern Portion of Figure Eight Island Beach, New Hanover County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

FRYING PAN SHOALS - FPX

Breece, Dennison

1985 Notes on a Dive Inspection of the Blockade-Runner *Virginius*. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 10 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1989 Magnetometer Search for the *Antonica*, Frying Pan Shoals. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.

HOLDEN BEACH - HBB

Underwater Archaeological Associates, Inc.

- 1971 Report for the Quarter Ending September 30, 1971 (Re: Exploration Dives on the *Modern Greece* and Archaeological Survey Excavation of the Shipwreck Sites of the Blockade-Runners *Ella* and *Ranger*). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
- n.d. Report on initial survey dives conducted on the blockade-runners *Ella*, *Ranger*, and *Modern Greece*. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark and Wilson Angley

1985 Cape Fear Civil War Period Shipwreck District National Register of Historic Places Nomination Form. Ms. on file, NRHP, U.S. Dept. of Interior, Washington, DC. 75 pages.

JONES BAY - JOS

Groszkowski, Jeff

2004 Jones Bay: A Lesson in Negative Evidence. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 34 pages.

INTRACOASTAL WATERWAY (Brunswick County, Elizabeth River to SC) - IWC

Mintz, John J. and Thomas Beaman, Jr.

1996 Archaeological Testing of Site 31BW391, Sunset Beach Bridge on SR1172 over the Intracoastal Waterway, Brunswick County, North Carolina. Ms. On file, N.C. DOT, Raleigh. 39 pages

LITTLE RIVER (Pasquotank County) - LTR

Lawrence, Richard

1997 Investigation of the Barry Cullen's Site, 0002LTR. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1986 Site Inspections in Elizabeth City and near Washington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 13 pages.

LITTLE RIVER INLET - LRI

- Rucker, Marc D.
 - 1980 Cultural Resources Reconnaissance of the Upcoast (East) Sand Dike Impact Area, Bird Island, Little River Inlet, Navigation Project, Horry County, S.C., and Brunswick, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Charleston District. 6 pages.

LOCKWOODS FOLLY INLET - LFI

Jackson, Claude V., III

1996 A Management Plan for U.S. Navy Shipwrecks in North Carolina Waters. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 230 pages.

Kimmel, Richard

1982 Cartographic Research and Magnetic Survey of Lockwoods Folly Inlet. Brunswick County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 13 pages.

Lawrence, Richard

2003 Diver Inspection of the USS *Iron Age* and the Blockade Runner *Ranger*. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages. U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

1985 Contour Maps from a Magnetometer Survey of Lockwoods Folly Inlet, Brunswick County, North Carolina. Maps on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 2 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

- 1984 Underwater Archaeological Reconnaissance, Lockwoods Folly Inlet, Brunswick County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 19 pages.
 - 1985 An Underwater Archaeological Reconnaissance of Several Anomalies Located by the Corps of Engineers Dredge Plants *Currituck* on 22 May 1985 in Lockwoods Folly Inlet, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 7 pages.
 - 1986 Underwater Archaeological Reconnaissance and Historical Investigation of Shipwreck Sites in Lockwoods Folly Inlet, Brunswick County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 95 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark, and Wilson Angley

1985 Cape Fear Civil War Period Shipwreck District National Register of Historic Places Nomination Form. Ms. on file, NRHP, U.S. Dept. of Interior, Washington, DC. 75 pages.

LOCKWOODS FOLLY RIVER - LFR

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1983 Inspection of the Hidden Harbor Development and an Inventory of Landing Sites and Exposed Vessel Remains on the Lockwoods Folly River near Supply, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

LUMBER RIVER - LUR

Bright, Leslie S.

1990 Pencil Canoe Site 0003LUR. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.

Lawrence, Richard W.

1987 A Report on a Field Visit to Inspect Recovered Canoes at Lake Waccamaw and Pembroke, North Carolina, and Examine a New Canoe Site near Lumberton. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.

MASON INLET - MAI

Bright, Leslie S., and Lex Turner

1993 Bettenbender Wreck, 0022MAI. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.

MASONBORO INLET - MBI

Gulf South Research Institute

1978 Exploratory Remote-Sensing Survey of the Masonboro Inlet South Jetty Project, North Carolina. Ms. on file, GSRI, Baton Rouge, LA. 8 pages.

Tuttle, Michael C. and Michael C. Krivor

1999 Underwater Archaeological Site Identification at Masonboro Inlet, Wrightsville, Beach, New Hanover County, North Caorlina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 19 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

- 1980 Hydraulic Probing: One Solution to Overburden and Environment. Journal of Nautical Archaeology, 9.1:76-81.
- 1995 A Remote Sensing Archaeological Survey and Diver Investigations, Masonboro Inlet, New Hanover County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 23 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr., Richard W. Lawrence, Dina B. Hill and James A. Pleasants

1978 Final Report on the Investigation of Magnetic Anomalies at Masonboro Island and Masonboro Inlet. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 16 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1984 Magnetometer Survey and Site Assessment in Nearshore Portions Adjacent to Wrightsville Beach, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

Won, I. J.

1980 Final Report on Magnetic Survey at Masonboro and Oregon Inlets, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 23 pages.

MASONBORO ISLAND BEACH - MBB

Kimmel, Richard H.

1985 Analysis of Magnetic Anomalies from Offshore Portions of Masonboro Island and Caswell Beach, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 23 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr., Leslie S. Bright, Frank L. Chapman, James A. Duff, Dinah B. Hill, Richard W. Lawrence, and James A. Pleasants, Jr

1975 Report of Activities of the 1975 Field School in Underwater Archaeology (New Hanover, Brunswick, and Columbus counties). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 255 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark and Wilson Angley

- 1985 Cape Fear Civil War Period Shipwreck District National Register of Historic Places Nomination Form. Ms. on file, NRHP, U.S. Dept. of Interior, Washington, DC. 75 pages.
- 1997 Inspection of Ship's Timber on Masonboro Island, New Hanover County, February 13, 1997. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

MEHERRIN RIVER - MER

Lawrence, Richard W.

- 1992 A Report on Reconnaissance Surveys in the Blackwater, Chowan, Meherrin, and Wiccacon Rivers October, 1986. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- 1992 Investigations in the Meherrin River in the Vicinity of the Princeton Site, October, 1984. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 7 pages.

NEUSE RIVER - NUR

Angley, Wilson

1987 A Brief Maritime History of the Oriental area of Pamlico County. Ms. of file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 46 pages.

Archaeological Research Consultants

- n.d. A Cultural Resource Survey of the Efird Company Property, New Bern, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 29 pages.
- n.d. An Archaeological Reconnaissance of Proposed Land and Shoreline Modifications Ravenscroft Scholl Property near New Bern, Craven County, North Carolina. Draft ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 8 pages.

Bright, Leslie S.

1969 Experiments on Impregnating Water-Logged Wood from the 1864 Shipwreck, C.S.S. *Neuse*. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 7 pages.

Bright, Leslie S., and Mark Wilde-Ramsing

1985 A Magnetometer Search for Cannon in the Neuse River near Kinston, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 12 pages.

Bright, Leslie S., William H. Rowland, and James C. Barden

1981 CSS *Neuse*: A Question of Iron and Time. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 165 pages.

Clark, David T.

1988 An Analysis of the Faunal Remains from the Otter Creek Shipwreck Site (0018NUR). Ms on file, Zooarchaeology Research Facility, Department of Anthropology, The Catholic University of America, Washington, DC. 6 pages.

Fearnbach, Heather

2001 CSS *Neuse*- National Register of Historic Places Form. Ms. on file, RNH), U.S. Department of Interior, Washington, DC. 41 pages.

Garrow, Patrick H.

1985 Historical and Archaeological Investigations of the New Bern Motor Inn Site, New Bern, NC. Ms. on file, Mardeck Ltd., Rockville, MD. 95 pages. Gearhart, Robert L., II

1993 Underwater Archaeological Investigations, Comfort Suites Waterfront Area, New Bern, Craven County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, R.L. Gearhart, Consulting, Austin, TX. 64 pages.

Hall, Wes

1994 Underwater Cultural Resource Investigations of the Preferred Corridor for the Replacement of John Lawson Bridge U.S. 17/N.C. 55 over the Neuse River at New Bern, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. Department of Transportation, Raleigh. 27 pages.

Hargrove, Thomas H.

1986 An Archaeological Survey of the Southern Home Management Tract (formerly the Efird tract). New Bern, Craven County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Archaeological Research Consultants, Inc., Raleigh. 40 pages.

Jackson, Claude V., III

- 1991 Historical and Archaeological Investigations of a Sunken Federal Period Vessel near Oriental, North Carolina. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 277 pages.
- 1992 Otter Creek Wreck (0018NUR) National Shipwreck Register Nomination Form. Ms. on file, NRHP, U. S. Department of Interior, Washington, DC. 38 pages.
- 1995 A Management Plan for U.S. Navy Shipwrecks in North Carolina Waters. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 230 pages.

Kimmel, Richard H., Michael W. Corkran, and John W. Clauser, Jr.

1986 The Wooden Dam from Falls of the Neuse, Wake County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 17 pages.

Lange, Diana M.

1981 Duck Creek Magnetometer Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

- 1982 Field Notes on a Magnetometer Survey of the CSS *Neuse* Site and an Investigation of Exposed Cultural Remains on a Portion of the Neuse River at Kinston, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 6 pages.
- 1988 Fish House Wreck (0035NUR), Sound Packing Company, Whortonsville, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 6 pages. 3 oversize sheets.
- 1996 Eastern North Carolina Civil War Shipwreck District Multiple Property Nomination. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 86 pages.
- 2002 Preliminary Examination of Site 0040NUR: Possible Casemate Structure from the Confederate Ironclad, CSS *Neuse*, located in the Neuse River at Kinston, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 7 pages.

Morgan, W. Stuart, III

- 1985 The Commerce of a Southern Port: New Bern, North Carolina. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 217 pages.
- Scofield, Geoffrey J.
 - 1991 Otter Creek Wreck Vessel Construction. Ms. on file, North Carolina Maritime Museum, Beaufort. 9 pages.
- Watts, Gordon P., Jr.
 - 1984 Underwater Archaeological Reconnaissance at the Taylor Permit Site, Duck Creek, Craven County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 8 pages.
 - 1985 Underwater Archaeological Reconnaissance, Eastern Shore Partners Permit Site, Bridgeton, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 12 pages.
 - 1986 Underwater Investigation of Duck Creek, near New Bern, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 6 pages.
 - 1992 Historical and Cartographic Research to Identify and Assess the Potential for Submerged Cultural Resources in the Proposed U.S. 17 and U.S. 70 Business Bridge Replacement Corridors at New Bern, Craven County, North Carolina, B-2531 and B-2532. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 139 pages.
- Watts, Gordon P., Jr. and Wes Hall
 - 1982 A Cultural Resource Reconnaissance and Remote Sensing Survey in the Proposed Development of Antigua, a Section of Fairfield Harbor, Craven County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 32 pages.
- Wells, John T.
 - 1989 A Scoping Study of the Distribution, Composition, and Dynamics of Water-Column and Bottom Sediments: Albemarle-Pamlico Estuarine System. Ms. on File, Institute of Marine Sciences, UNC-Chapel Hill, Morehead City. 39 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

- 1983 Magnetometer Survey and Assessment Project at Craven County's Proposed Artificial Reef Site No. 2, James City/Log Impoundment. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 19 pages.
- 1983 Magnetometer Survey and Assessment Project at Craven County's Proposed Artificial Reef Site no. 3, Black Beacon/Neuse River. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- 1984 An Inspection of Exposed Vessel Remains in Broad Creek at Whortonsville, Pamlico County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
- 1986 Magnetometer Survey for Charted Wrecks on Kershaw Creek, Oriental, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

- 1986 Otter Creek (Ken Davis CAMA permit) Magnetometer Survey and Site Assessment, Oriental, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 14 pages.
- 1987 Examination of the Otter Creek wreck. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
- 1987 Magnetometer Survey and Target Assessment, Kershaw Creek near Oriental, Pamlico County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 12 pages.
- 1987 Site Inspection of USS *Underwriter*, 0021NUR, in the Neuse River at New Bern, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 26 pages.
- 1988 Magnetometer Survey of a Portion of the Neuse River Near Fort Barnwell. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- 1988 Notes from the Survey of Waters Surrounding Oriental, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 54 pages.
- 1989 Inspection of Reported Shipwreck Site at Great Neck Point on the Neuse River near Havelock. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
- 1989 Underwater Archaeological Survey of the Proposed Oriental Yacht Harbor, Greens Creek, Oriental, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
- 1990 Magnetometer Survey of the Upper Reaches of Broad Creek, Pamlico, Pamlico County, NC. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

NEW INLET (New Hanover County) - NEI

Bright, Leslie S.

1977 The Blockade-Runner <u>Modern Greece</u> and Her Cargo. N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 210 pages.

Coogan, Michael P.

1996 War Career of the Union gunboat *Louisiana* and the fall of Fort Fisher. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 135 pages.

Dorwin, John T.

1974 Survey of Underwater Archaeology Sites in Southeastern North Carolina (New Hanover and Brunswick Counties). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 23 pages.

Flowers, John Baxton, III, Larry Babits, and Gordon P. Watts Jr.

1975 USS *Peterhoff*, a Civil War Blockader (New Hanover County)--National Register of Historic Places Inventory Nomination Form. Ms. on file, National Register of Historic Places, U.S. Dept. of Interior, Washington, DC. 4 pages Jackson, Claude V., III

1996 A Management Plan for U.S. Navy Shipwrecks in North Carolina Waters. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 230 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

- 1977 The *Modern Greece*, 1859 1977. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 8 pages.
- 1992 USS Aster Site Inspection. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.
- 1996 A Historical Overview and Archaeological Assessment of The Cape Fear River's New Inlet. *Underwater Archaeology*, 1996: 15-21.

Marshall, Tim

n.d. Third Time Not A Charm: An Archaeological and Historical Investigation of the Trice Sunk Canadian Steamer *Arabian*. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 38 pages.

North Carolina Division of Archives and History

- 1963 The *Hebe* Skirmish Centennial and the Fort Fisher Visitor Center-Museum Ground-Breaking Program. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 22 pages.
- North Carolina Underwater Archaeology Unit
 - 1980 Field Notes on a Magnetometer Survey of the CSS *Raleigh* Wreck Site near Fort Fisher, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 18 pages.

Peebles, Martin D.

- 1995 CSS *Raleigh:* The History and Archaeology of a Confederate Ironclad in the Cape Fear River. *Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference*. 1995: 20-27.
- 1995 CSS *Raleigh*: The History and Archaeology of a Civil War Ironclad in the Cape Fear River. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 127 pages.

Sacchi, Richard R., Terry H. Erlandson, Diana Lange, Richard Lawrence, David Moore, and Gordon Watts

1982 An Archaeological Survey and Evaluation at Fort Fisher State Historic Site, North Carolina and Vicinity. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 131 pages.

Strickland, B. Wayne

1972 A Report of the Dive made June 3, 1972, on the Wreck of the Blockade-Runner *Condor*. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

Townsend, Samuel P.

1965 Information Pertaining to the *Modern Greece* Project and Other Underwater Archaeological Projects. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB Kure Beach. 16 pages.

Underwater Archaeological Associates, Inc.

- n.d. Report on the Initial Survey Dives Conducted on the Blockade-Runners *Ella, Ranger*, and *Modern Greece*. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
- Watts, Gordon P., Jr. and Richard W. Lawrence
 - 2001 An Investigation and Assessment of Civil War Shipwrecks off Fort Fisher, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 125 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr., Leslie S. Bright, Frank L. Chapman, James A. Duff, Dinah B. Hill, Richard W. Lawrence and James A. Pleasants, Jr

- 1975 Report of Activities of the 1975 Field School in Underwater Archaeology (New Hanover, Brunswick, and Columbus counties). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 255 pages.
- Watts, Gordon P., Jr. and Ian Roderick Mather
 - 1998 Underwater Archaeological Investigation of the Remains of the Ironclad CSS *North Carolina. Underwater Archaeology*, 1998: 45-53.
- Westrick, Robert F.
 - 1997 Archaeological Field Investigation on the U.S.S. *Peterhoff* (Site #0002NEI). Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 9 pages.
 - 2001 The USS *Peterhoff:* An Historical and Archaeological Investigation of a Civil War Shipwreck. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 178 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

- 1985 Fort Fisher Wreck Investigation. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.
- 1985 Investigation of Three Wrecks off Fort Fisher, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark and Wilson Angley

1985 Cape Fear Civil War period shipwreck district National Register of Historic Places nomination form. Ms. on file, NRHP, U.S. Dept. of Interior, Washington, DC. 75 pages.

NEW RIVER - NWR

Bright, Leslie S.

1981 New River Canoe owned by L. A. Cottle. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 11 pages.

Kimball, L. J.

1997 The Battle of New River, 23–25 November, 1862. Manuscript on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 79 pages.

Lawrence, Richard

1995 A Report on a Reconnaissance Survey in New River, Near Sneads Ferry, Onslow County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB. 6 pages. North Carolina Underwater Archaeology Unit

1980 Field Notes on a Magnetometer Survey of Portions of the New River near Sneads Ferry, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 30 pages.

Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc.

- 1985 An Historical Reconnaissance and Underwater Archaeological Assessment of Submerged Cultural Resources in the New River Adjacent to a Proposed Waterfront Park, U.S. 17 and Old Bridge Street, Jacksonville, Onslow County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 30 pages.
- 2005 Historical Research and a Submerged Cultural Resources Remote Sensing Survey, New River and New River Inlet Channel Realignment, Onslow County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Coastal Planning & Engineering, Inc., Boca Raton, FL. 81 pages.
- 2007 Submerged Cultural Resources Remote-Sinsing Survey New River Inlet Channel Realignment, Onslow County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Coastal Planning & Engineering of North Carolina, Inc., Wilmington. 42 pages.
- U.S. Army Engineer District, Wilmington
 - 2003 Archaeological Diver Inspection and Site Evalutation at French's Creek, Camp Lejeune, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 48 pages.
- Wilde-Ramsing, Mark
 - 1989 Magnetometer Survey and Site Assessment in the New River at Sneads Ferry. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 16 pages, 1 oversize sheet.
 - 1996 Magnetometer Survey of the New river Between Jack's Point and Channel Marker "55" near Jacksonville, Onslow County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.

NEW RIVER INLET (Onslow County) - NWI

Bright, Leslie S.

1978 New River Inlet Shipwreck: A Report on the Removal of a Large Hull Section from the Beach near Nags Head, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.

East Carolina University Program in Maritime History and Underwater Research 1982 Cape Lookout Field School. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 19 pages.

Hart, Haskell V.

1978 Qualitative analysis of Nonferrous Nails and Sheeting Removed from New River (N.C.) Inlet Wreck of May, 1978. Ms. on file, Technical Report Number II, Fort Fisher Preservation Laboratory. 6 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1982 Wreck Site Inspection at New River Inlet. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

NEWPORT RIVER - NPR

Kilbourne, James

1991 Investigation of the Newport River: Newport Barracks Area. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 7 pages.

NORTH CORE BANKS - NCB

Surface Interval Diving Company

2005 Beaufort Inlet to Hatteras Inlet Beach Wreck Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 22 pages.

NORTH HATTERAS BEACH - NHB

Bright, Leslie S.

- 1982 Rodanthe Shipwreck Fragment. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.
- 1990 Outer Banks Beached Shipwrecks Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAU, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- 1995 Site 0025NHB, Castaway Wreck. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page, 1 oversize sheet.

Coble, Wendy M.

2005 Student Archaeology Work – 2004 Report. Ms. on file, Graveyard of the Atlantic Museum, Hatteras. 60 pages.

Delgado, James P.

1985 A Preliminary Assessment of Environmentally Exposed Shipwreck Remains, Cape Hatteras National Seashore, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. Dept. of Interior, NPA, San Francisco, CA. 57 pages.

Henry, Nathan

1999 Beach Wreck Survey – Outer Banks, NC. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

- 1983 North Hatteras Beach Survey, Buxton/Salvo Vicinity. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
- 1986 Inspection of Jim Henry Site, 0006NHB. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 12 pages.
- 1996 Eastern North Carolina Civil War Shipwreck District Multiple Property Nomination. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 86 pages.

Prentice, Guy; Margo Schwadron and Michael Russo

2003 Assessment of Damages to Archaeological Resources at Cape Hatteras National Seashore and Fort Raleigh National Historic Site as a Result of Hurricane Isabel. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 16 pages.

North Carolina Underwater Archaeology Unit

1973 Field notes on the Cape Hatteras shore survey of archaeological sites. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 30 pages.

Ryan, Stephen

- 1995 Discovery of 0026NHB. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
- 1995 Discovery of 0027NHB. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

NORTH RIVER (Camden/Currituck Counties) - NCR

Angley, Wilson

1993 MacKnight's Shipyard/Indian Town Mill. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 2 pages.

Jones, Sheridan R.

- 1995 The MacKnight Shipyard Wreck: An Interim Report. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1995: 4-8.
- 1996 A Historical and Archaeological Investigation of the MacKnight Shipyard Wreck. Draft Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 125 pages.

Morris, Jeffrey D.

1994 An Intensive Survey of a Proposed Location for Thomas MacKnight's Shipyard Currituck County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 31 pages.

Turner, Alexander C., III

- 1995 A Preliminary Report on the *Scuppernong*: A Mid-Nineteenth Century, North Carolina-Built Centerboard Schooner. *Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference*, 1995: 34-39.
- 1999 An Historical and Archaeological Investigation of the *Scuppernong*: A Mid-Nineteenth Century North Carolina-Built Centerboard Schooner. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 140 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1992 Underwater Archaeological Examination of North River, Currituck and Camden Counties. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 10 pages.

NORTH TOPSAIL BEACH - NTB

Hall, Wes

- 2006 Archaeological Remote Sensing Survey of Topsail and West Onslow Beaches Offshore Borrow Areas. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 31 pages.
- 2007 An Archaeological Remote Sensing Survey of Surf City-North Topsail Beaches Offshore Borrow Areas. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 51 pages.

Henry, Nathan

- 1998 Site Evaluation 0001NTB: Surf City Beachwreck. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
- Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc.
 - 2008 A Submerged Cultural Resource Remote-Sensing Survey for a Borrow Area Located Off North Topsail Beach, Onslow County, NC. Ms. on file, Coastal Planning & Engineering of North Carolina, Inc., Wilmington. 43 pages.

NORTHEAST CAPE FEAR RIVER - NER

Angley, Wilson

- n.d. An Historical Overview of the Exeter Site in Pender County. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 25 pages.
- 1988 A Brief History of the Rose Hill Plantation in New Hanover County. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 26 pages.

Duff, James A., and Diana M. Lange

1980 A Magnetometer Survey of the Northeast Cape Fear River at Blossom's Ferry Crossing, Castle Hayne, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 10 pages.

Gillman-Bryan, Julep

- 1988 Magnetometer Survey Northeast Cape Fear River, Duplin County, N.C., Riverside Sand Company. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
- Hall, Wes
 - 1992 An Underwater Archaeological Survey of Heron's Colonial Bridge Crossing Site over the Northeast Cape Fear River near Castle Hayne, North Carolina. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 122 pages.
 - 1999 Archaeological Investigations of the Bridge Crossing Corridor over the Northeast Cape Fear Rive, Wilmington Bypass, New Hanover County, NC. Ms. on file, N.C. DOT, Raleigh. 29 pages.
 - 1997 A History of the Waterfront at Dean Hardwoods' Property on the Northeast Cape Fear River, Wilmington, NC. Ms. on file, Dean Hardwoods, Inc., Wilmington. 25 pages.

2008 Computer Aided Analysis of the Hilton Wreck NC #037NER, as a Supplement to the 1994 Report: Underwater Archaeological Excavation and Data Recovery at the Hilton Wreck, Northeast Cape Fear River, Wilmington, NC. Ms. on file, US COE, Wilmington District. 67 pages.

Henry, Nathan

- 1995 Mooretown Flat Site Update. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
- 2000 Site Evaluation Orrell's Creek Flat 0059NER. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
- 2004 Green Oak Creek Landing, 0062NER. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 6 pages.

Jackson, Claude V., III

- 1995 The Cape Fear River Comprehensive Survey: Historical and Cartographic Research in Southeastern North Carolina. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1995: 9-14. Washington, DC.
- 1996 A Maritime History and Survey of the Cape Fear and Northeast Cape Fear Rivers, Wilmington Harbor, North Carolina. Volume 1: Maritime History. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District, and N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 435 pages, 21 oversized pages.
- Kimmel, Richard H.
 - n.d. Data Recovery Plan: Hilton Wreck Site (0037NER), Northeast Cape Fear River, Wilmington, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 26 pages.
- Koski-Karell, Daniel
 - 1982 Cultural Resource Investigation of the Project Area of a Proposed Highway Bridge over the Northeast Cape Fear River, Pender and New Hanover Counties, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Karell Archaeological Services, Washington, DC. 30 pages.
- Lange, Diana M., and James A. Duff
 - 1980 A Magnetometer Survey of the Northeast Cape Fear River near Castle Hayne, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 13 pages.
- Lawrence, Richard W.
 - 1981 Field Notes on a Search for Cannon Reported at Blossom's Ferry, Castle Hayne, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
 - 1987 Location and Identification of the Steamboat Spray. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference 1987:65-67.
 - 1987 Magnetometer Survey and Diver Assessment, Northeast Cape Fear River, Pender County, North Carolina, Carver Boat Works. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 6 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W. and Mark Wilde-Ramsing

- 1985 Magnetometer Survey of Portions of the Northeast Cape Fear River and Long Creek between Wilmington and Castle Hayne, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 17 pages.
- McGreevy, Candace
 - 2008 Historical Significance of the Rose Hill Plantation Property. Ms. on file, General Electric Corp., Wilmington. 117 pages.
- Newell, Samuel W.
 - n.d. An Archaeological Reconnaissance of Ferry Vessels in the Northeast Cape Fear River. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Underwater Research, ECU, Greenville. 22 pages.

North Carolina Underwater Archaeology Unit

- 1986 Site Inspection of the William G. Mathis CAMA Permit Site, Northeast Cape Fear River, Pender County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAU, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- Ocean Surveys, Inc.
 - 1981 Cultural Resource Magnetic Survey, Northeast Cape Fear River, Wilmington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Ocean Surveys, Inc., Old Saybrook, Conn. 7 pages.
- Overton, Glenn
 - 1995 Cape Fear River Comprehensive Study: Methodology and Results of the Field Investigation. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1995: 15-19.
- Overton, Glenn C., and Richard W. Lawrence
 - 1996 A Maritime History and Survey of the Cape Fear and Northeast Cape Fear Rivers, Wilmington Harbor, North Carolina. Volume 2: Submerged Cultural Resources survey. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District, and N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 250 pages.
- Saltus, Allen R., Jr., and Wilson Angley
 - 1982 Cultural resources Survey of a Portion of the Northeast Cape Fear River and Report on the Test Excavation to Evaluate the Steamship *Spray*. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 186 pages.
- Watts, Gordon P., Jr.
 - 1985 "Investigating Historic Blossom's Ferry, North Carolina." *Archaeology* 38:5, 26-33.
 - 1988 Archaeological Reconnaissance of the Wilmington Harbor/Northeast Cape Fear River. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 35 pages.
 - 1994 Underwater Archaeological Excavation and Data Recovery at the Hilton Wreck, Northeast Cape Fear River, Wilmington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 101 pages.

2002 Underwater Archaeological Data Recovery at Five Small Craft Sites on the Cape Fear and Northeast Cape Fear River at Wilmington, NC. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 50 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr., and Wesley K. Hall

- 1986 An Investigation of Blossom's Ferry on the Northeast Cape Fear. Ms. on file, Research Reports No. 1, ECU, Greenville. 68 pages.
- Watts. Gordon P., Jr., and James R. Reedy, Jr.
 - 1982 An Archaeological Reconnaissance of Vessel Remains Lying in the Vicinity of an Historic Ferry Crossing on the Northeast Cape Fear River (New Hanover County). Ms. on file, ECU, Greenville. 10 pages.
- Wilde-Ramsing, Mark
 - 1979 An Inventory of Exposed Remains on a Portion of the Northeast Cape Fear River at Lanes Ferry, Pender County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
 - 1980 An Investigation of River Landings at Ashe plantation, Pender County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
 - 1986 Magnetometer Survey of Turkey Creek, Rocky Point, Pender County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
 - 1987 A Brief Inspection, Rose Hill Motor Boat, 0032NER. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
 - 1987 A Diver Inspection of the Proposed Grant Pier and Bulkhead, Northeast Cape Fear River, Lanes Ferry, Pender County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
 - 1987 Inspection of Two Abandoned Vessels at the Headwaters of an Unnamed Creek off the Northeast Cape Fear River, Castle Hayne, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
 - 1987 Investigation of the Remains of a Sunken Vessel at the Historic River Landing of Rose Hill Plantation, Northeast Cape Fear River Above Wilmington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 6 pages.
 - 1987 Magnetometer Search for Mulberry Landing, Northeast Cape Fear River, Pender County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
 - 1987 Magnetometer Search for a Tugboat, Northeast Cape Fear River near Mooretown, North Carolina, Pender County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
 - 1988 Site Inspection of the Hilton Bridge wreck, UAU 0037NER. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 8 pages, 1 oversize sheet.
 - 1988 Underwater Archaeological Investigation at Rose Hill. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

- 1989 Site Inspection of the Hilton Wreck, UAU 0037NER. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- 1990 Northeast Cape Fear River Magnetometer Survey for Colonial Vessels: A Cape Fear Community College Marine Tech Program training exercise conducted by the North Carolina Underwater Archaeology Unit, February 5-7, 1990. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 8 pages.
- 1992 Shoreline Survey of the West Bank of the Northeast Cape Fear River in Areas to be Impacted by Corps of Engineers' Proposed Turning Basin Improvements. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
- 1994 Baker's Kids Expedition to the Winner Shipwrecks, Northeast Cape Fear River Above Point Peter. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
- Wilde-Ramsing, Mark, Wilson Angley, Richard W. Lawrence, and Geoffrey J. Scofield
 The Rose Hill Wreck: Historical and Archaeological Investigation of an
 Eighteenth Century Vessel at a Colonial Landing near Wilmington, North
 Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 86 pages.

NORTHWEST RIVER - NSR

Lawrence, Richard

2008 Underwater Archaeology Branch Field Visit to Northeastern North Carolina – Lake Phelps, Albemarle Sound, Pasquotank River, Currituck Sound, Northwest River, Currituck Beach. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 15 pages.

OAK ISLAND - OIB

Bright, Leslie S.

- 1988 Reinvestigation of Kincaide Site. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.
 - 1990 Site Visit to the Kincaide Wreck 0001OIB, Long Beach. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.
 - 1995 (Lee Anne) Kyzer Wreck 0003OIB. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.

Kimmel, Richard H.

1985 Analysis of Magnetic Anomalies from Offshore Portions of Masonboro Island and Caswell Beach, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 23 pages.

Lawrence, Richard

1999 Vessel Identity of the Kincaide Wreck Site 00010IB. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

1979 Assessment of Shipwreck Remains on Long Beach, N.C. (Kincaide site). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page. Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

- 1984 Investigation of South Oak Island Wreck, 0002OIB, October 23, 1984. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
- 1984 Kincaide Site Reinvestigation. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page, 1 oversize sheet.
- 1984 Magnetometer Survey and Site Assessment of Nearshore Areas Adjacent to Caswell Beach, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.

OCRACOKE INLET - OKI

- Angley, Wilson 1984 A
 - A History of Ocracoke Inlet and the Adjacent Areas. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 85 pages.
- Hall, Wes
 - 2001 Underwater Archaeological Survey at Big Foot Slough Channel, Hyde County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 18 pages.
- Newell, Samuel
 - 1987 A Maritime History of Ocracoke Inlet 1584-1783. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 188 pages.

McGuinn, Phillip Horne

2000 Shell Castle, A North Carolina Entreport, 1789 – 1820; An Historical and Archaeological Investigation. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 471 pages.

Runyan, Timothy J., Frank Cantelas, Melisaa Madrigal, Valerie Grussing, Kelly Gleason, Russell Lewis, Michael Overfield, Meredith Hartford, and Lauren Hermley

2005 Ocracoke Shipwreck Database and Remote Sensing Survey. Ms. on file, NOAA, Silver Spring, MD and Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 2 vols., 275 pages.

Surface Interval Diving Compnay

n.d. The Story of Fort Ocracoke, The Submerged Sentinel of the Pamlico Sound. Ms. on file, SIDCO, Beaufort. 96 pages.

OCRACOKE ISLAND - OKB

Bright, Leslie S.

- 1990 Outer Banks Beached Shipwrecks Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- 1994 December 1994 Outer Banks Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.

Delgado, James P.

1985 A Preliminary Assessment of Environmentally Exposed Shipwreck Remains, Cape Hatteras National Seashore, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. Dept. of Interior, NPS, San Francisco, Calif. 57 pages.

Henry, Nathan

1999 Beach Wreck Survey, Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 6 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

- 1991 Examination of Shipwreck Remains on Ocracoke Beach. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 19 pages.
- Pearson, Carolyn, et al.
 - 1992 Shipwrecks on Ocracoke: Fragments of History. Ms. on file, U.S. Dept. of Interior, National Park Service, Ocracoke Sub District, Manteo. 40 pages.

Runyan, Timothy J., Frank Cantelas, Melisaa Madrigal, Valerie Grussing, Kelly Gleason, Russell Lewis, Michael Overfield, Meredith Hartford, and Lauren Hermley

2005 Ocracoke Shipwreck Database and Remote Sensing Survey. Ms. on file, NOAA, Silver Spring, MD and Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 2 vols., 275 pages.

Surface Interval Diving Company

2005 Beaufort Inlet to Hatteras Inlet Beach Wreck Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 22 pages.

Thompson, Timothy A.

1977 Archaeological Resources at the Cape Hatteras National Seashore: a Management Study. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 140 pages.

ONSLOW BEACH - ONB

Bright, Leslie S.

1993 Charles Peterson Site 0020ONB (Tag #'s 138-139). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

1979 Onslow Beach Wreck Inspection. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

OREGON INLET - ORI

Angley, Wilson

1985 An Historical Overview of Oregon Inlet. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 37 pages.

Dames and Moore Consultants

1979 Report on a remote sensing survey of Oregon Inlet, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE Wilmington District. 61 pages.

Duff, James A.

1996 Underwater Archaeological Investigation and Documentation of Three Anomaly Clusters wihin Three Segments of Proposed Preferred Corridors for Replacement of Bonner Bridge, Oregon Inlet, North Carolina. Draft ms. on file, Pan American Consultants, Inc., Memphis, TN. 45 pages, 3 oversized pages.

James, Stephen R., Jr.

- 1992 Underwater Archaeological Remote Sensing Survey, Oregon Inlet Jetties, Manteo (Shallowbag) Bay project, Dare County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, GAI Consultants, Inc., Monroeville, PA. 21 pages, 2 oversize sheets.
 - 1993 Underwater Archaeological Survey of Three Segments of Proposed Preferred Corridor Replacement of Bonner Bridge, Oregon Inlet, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Pan American Consultants, Inc., Bartlett, TN. 72 pages.

Kimmel, Richard

- 1983 Cultural Resources Magnetic Survey at Oregon Inlet, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 16 pages.
- 1989 Cultural Resources Assessment of the Proposed Oregon Inlet/Bonner Bridge Erosion Abatement Structure, Pea Island, Dare County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 6 pages.
- Krivor, Michael C.
 - 2003 Historical Background Investigation Bonner Bridge Study Area, Alignment 4, Dare County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, PanAmerican Consultants, Inc., Memphis, TN. 152 pages.
- U.S. Corps of Engineer District
 - 1997 Corps of Engineers Dredge Disposal Survey, Site. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 1 page.

Ryan, Stephen

1995 Discovery of 0003ORI. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

1992 Historical and Cartographic Research to Identify and Assess the Potential for Cultural Resources in the Proposed Corridor for a Replacement Bbridge on N.C. 12 across Oregon Inlet, Dare County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 140 pages.

OUTER DIAMOND SHOALS - ODX

Jackson, Claude V., III

1996 A Management Plan for U.S. Navy Shipwrecks in North Carolina Waters. Draft s. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 230 pages.

PAMLICO RIVER - PMR

Alford, Michael B.

1997 Survey and Evaluation of a Two-Log Canoe Found at Core Point, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 7 pages.

Babits, Lawrence E., Jeff Morris, and Annalies C. Kjorness

1995 A Survey of the North Shore Pamlico River: Bath Creek to Wade's Point. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 122 pages.

Bright Leslie S.

1997 Webber Canoe – 0030PMR. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.

Dappert, Claire P.

- 2004 Resource Archive for Rose Bay and Germantown, Hyde County, NC. Ms. on file, Program for Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 48 pages.
- East Carolina University Program in Maritime History and Underwater Research
 - 1986 Magnetometer Survey of Blounts Creek near Washington, North Carolina, during ECU's 1985 Field School in Underwater Archaeology. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.
 - 1986 Observations of Exposed Ship Remains on Castle Island, Washington, North Carolina, during ECU's 1985 Field School in Underwater Archaeology. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.

Lawrence, Richard W., Leslie S. Bright, Dinah B. Hill, James A. Pleasants, and Mark Wilde-Ramsing

1984 Investigation of the Washington Steamer Wreck in the Bath Harbor Survey Report on the Activities of the 1979 Field School in Maritime History and Underwater Archaeology. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 65 pages.

McCable, Christopher P.

2007 The Development and Decline of Tar-Pamlico River Maritime Commerce and its Impact Upon Regional Settlement Patterns. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 211 pages.

Merriman, Ann M.

- 1996 North Carolina Schooners, 1815-1901, and the S.R. Fowle and Son Company of Washington, North Carolina. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 194 pages.
- 1997 The Cypress Landing Shipwreck of Chocowinity Bay: A North Carolina Sail Flat. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 90 pages.

Merriman, Ann M., and Lawrence E. Babits

1995 The Cypress Landing Vessel: a North Carolina Sailing Scow Chocowinity Bay, Beaufort County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 100 pages.

Rodgers, Bradley A.

2002 Underwater Archaeological Investigation and Data Recovery at Ten Vessel Sites near Castle Island In Washington, NC. Ms. on file, Program on Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 78 pages.

Rodgers, Bradley A. and Nathan Richards

2006 The Castle Island Ships' Graveyard: The History and Archaeology of Eleven Wrecked and Abandoned Watercraft. The 1998-2000 Castle Island Field Seasons. Research Report No. 14. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 56 pages.

Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc.

- 1982 A Reconnaissance and Assessment of Cultural Resources in the Broad Creek Area Proposed for Marina Development by Weyerhaeuser Real Estate Company. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research Inc., Washington, NC. 23 pages.
- 1988 A Remote Sensing and Underwater Archaeological Survey of the Proposed Marina Site Associated With the Weyerhaeuser Development on Chocowinity Bay, Beaufort County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 21 pages.
- 1986 Archaeological Investigation of Brick and Tar Kilns on the Weyerhaeuser Development Site on Chocowinity Bay, Beaufort County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 94 pages.
- 1988 An Archaeological Survey and Preliminary Site Assessment Investigation of the Weyerhaeuser Development on Chocowinity Bay, Beaufort County, NC. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 123 pages.
- 1989 Cultural Resource Identification and Assessment Survey of the Force Main Location, Pamlico River at Washington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 12 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

- 1987 Letter Report: Results of an Archaeological Survey and Reconnaissance at Haven's Wharf, Washington, Beaufort County. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 10 pages.
- 1995 Washington Tar/Pamlico Rivers Shipwreck Resource Survey Interim Report. Ms. on file, Institute for International Maritime Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 2 pages.
- 2004 An Underwater Archaeological Remote Sensing Survey Proposed Moss Property Marina Site on the Pamlico River, Washington, NC. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 44 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1983 An Inspection of Charted Wrecks in the Vicinity of Lowland, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 11 pages.

- 1984 Random Magnetometer Survey of the Pamlico River below Washington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- 1984 Underwater Investigation at Washington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
- 1985 A Brief Examination of Two Charted Wrecks in Blounts Creek near Washington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
- 1985 Smith Creek Magnetometer Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
- 1987 Earl and Arie DeHoog CAMA Permit Site Inspection, North Creek and Ashon Gut, Ransomville, Beaufort County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- 1987 Magnetometer Survey in the Pamlico River at the Mouth of Rodman Creek near Washington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
- 1995 An Underwater Archaeology Unit Magnetometer Survey of both a Cove at the Mouth of Ball Creek and the Entire Length of Cabin Creek, Near Florence, Pamlico County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
- 1995 An Underwater Archaeology Unit Magnetometer Survey and Site Assessment in Upper Reaches of Campbell Creek, Pamlico County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 10 pages.
- 1995 Preliminary Investigation of the Cypress Landing Shipwreck: NC UAU #0017PMR. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 9 pages.

PAMLICO SOUND - PAS

Alford, Michael, L.F. Babits and Frank Cantellas

1997 Preliminary Report on a Reconnaissance Survey, Rose Bay Creek, Hyde County, North Carolina. Ms. On file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 11 pages.

Krivor, Michael C.

2004 Bonner Bridge Cultural Resources Survey and Diver Assessment of Submerged Targets, Dare County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Panamerican Consultants, Inc. Memphis, TN. 108 pages.

PANTEGO CREEK - PAR

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

- 1990 Examination of the Belhaven Waterfront, Pantego Creek, Beaufort County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 11 pages, 2 oversize sheets.
- 1990 Sidescan Sonar Survey of the Belhaven Waterfront, Pantego Creek, Beaufort County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page, 2 oversize sheets.

PASQUOTANK RIVER - PQR

Henry, Nathan

- 2001 Proposal for Recovery and Conservation of Gun Carriage, Site 0033PQR, Pasquotank River, Camden County, NC. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 7 pages.
- Lawrence, Richard
 - 2008 Underwater Archaeology Branch Field Visit to Northeastern North Carolina, July 14-19, 2008. Lake Phelps, Albemarle Sound, Pasquotank River Currituck Sound, Northwest River. Currituck Beach. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 15 pages.

Lawrence, Richard and Nathan Henry

2002 A Preliminary Report on Archaeological Investigations at the Black Warrior Site, Elizabeth City, North Carolina: 1999, 2000, and 2001 Field Seasons. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 6 pages.

Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc.

- 1990 A Submerged Cultural Resource and Bathymetric Survey of a Proposed Marina Complex at Machelhe Island, Camden County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 21 pages, 1 oversize sheet.
- Watts, Gordon P., Jr.
 - 1986 Underwater Archaeological Reconnaissance, Harbor Point Corporation Permit Site, Elizabeth City, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 38 pages.
- Wilde-Ramsing, Mark
 - 1985 An Inventory of Exposed Vessel Remains in the Pasquotank River at Elizabeth City, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 8 pages.
 - 1986 Site Inspection in Elizabeth City and near Washington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 13 pages.
 - 1987 A Diver Inspection of Thornton Development Corporation's Proposed Boat Slips, Pasquotank River, Elizabeth City, Pasquotank County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
 - 1987 Inspection of a Sunken Barge, Stevenson Property, Elizabeth City. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

PEA ISLAND BEACH - PEB

Bright, Leslie S.

1990 Outer Banks Beached Shipwrecks Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.

Delgado, James P.

1985 A Preliminary Assessment of Environmentally Exposed Shipwreck Remains, Cape Hatteras National Seashore, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. Dept. of Interior, NPS, San Francisco, CA. 57 pages.

Henry, Nathan

1999 Beach Wreck Survey, NC UAB. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

1985 An Inventory of Exposed Vessel Remains along Pea Island, Dare County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

PERQUIMANS RIVER – PRR

Babits, Lawrence E.

2001 Preliminary Report on a Side Scan Sonar Survey of the Newbold-White House Waterfront. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 2 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1991 Inspection of the Winfall Barge, UAU #0001PRR. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 6 pages.

PHELPS LAKE - PHL

Alford, Michael B.

1987 Field Report: Lake Phelps Shad Boat. Ms. on file, N.C. Maritime Museum, Beaufort. 9 pages.

Bright, Leslie S.

- 1987 Candied Canoes of North Carolina. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings From the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1987: 89-91.
- 1992 Lake Phelps West End Access (Swartz's Dog Pen). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.

Curci, Jessica Lee

2006 Logboats of the Southeastern United States: Investigating the Question of Form. Ms. on file, Ph.D dessertation, East Carolina University, Greenville. 201 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

- 1985 Recovery of a Dugout Canoe from Lake Phelps, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
- 1986 Inspection of Site, 0002PHL, Lake Phelps, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 6 pages.
- 2004 Summary of Lake Phelps Fieldwork, May 25 to May 27, 2004. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 6 pages.

- 2008 Underwater Atchaeology Branch Field Visit to Lake Phelps, June 24 & 25, 2008. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- 2008 Underwater Archaeology Branch Field Visit to Northeastern North Carolina, July 14-19, 2008, Lake Phelps, Albemarle Sound, Pasquotank River, Currituck Sound, Northwest River, Currituck Beach. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 15 pages.

Phelps, David S.

1989 Ancient Pots and Dugout Canoes: Indian Life as Revealed by Archaeology at Lake Phelps. Ms. on file. Pettigrew State Park, Creswell. 12 pages.

Shomette, Donald G.

1993 A Sub-Surface Radar Exploration of Lake Phelps, North Carolina, September 1992. Ms. on file, Nautical Archaeological Associates, Upper Marlboro, MD. 280 pages.

Watkins-Kenney, Sarah

2008 Conservation Report and Recommendations for Lake Phelps Dugout Log Canoes. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 47 pages.

PORTSMOUTH ISLAND - PIB

Delgado, James P.

1985 A Preliminary Assessment of Environmentally Exposed Shipwreck Remains, Cape Hatteras National Seashore, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. Dept. of Interior, NPS, San Francisco, CA. 57 pages.

PUNGO RIVER - PUR

Angley, Wilson

1983 A History of Woodstock on the Pungo River. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 49 pages.

Babits, Lawrence E., and Annalies C. Kjorness

1995 Report on an Archaeological Survey of the Western Shore of the Pungo River from Wades Point to Woodstock Point. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 95 pages.

Campbell, Peter

2008 Survey of a North Carolina Vernacular Shrimp Boat, UAU 0029pur, Bradley Creek, Belhaven, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 30 pages.

East Carolina University Program in Maritime History and Underwater Research

2003 Field Notes for ECU Summer Field School – Civil War Schooner *Star* – Hyde County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 49 pages.

Hayman, Jeanette

2008 An Historical and Archaeological Investigation of PUR0030, Bradley Creek, Pungo River, Belhaven, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 35 pages.

Hicks, Theresa R.

2008 A Historical Investigation of Eastern North Carolina's Fisheries and the Archaeological Investigation of N.C. UAB designated vessel 0031PUR, Bradley Creek, Pungo River, Beaufort County, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautircal Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 54 pages.

Latta, Megan

A Brief Introduction to PUR0032, an Abandoned Vessel at Bradley Creek on the Pungo River in Beaufort County, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 19 pages.

Lawrence, Richard

2002 Archaeological Investigation of a Shipwreck Site in the Pungo River (0014PUR) Believed to be the Schooner *Star*. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 16 pages.

MacKenzie, Morgan

2008 Archaeological Report for Vessel #PUR033, Bradley Creek Complex, Group #2. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 42 pages.

Marcotte, Jacqueline

2008 Wright's Creek Abandoned Vessel Complex, Vessel 7 – UAB 0040PUR, Bradley Creek, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 38 pages.

Morra, Tyler

2008 An Archaeological Survey of Towboat *Fred W. Olcott.* Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 28 pages.

Ray, Eric

2008 Archaeological Survey of *Miss Shirley*, Probably Early 20th Century Vessel on Wright Creek, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 31 pages.

Smith, Lindsay

2008 A Historical and Archaeological Investigation of the Fishing Trawler *High Roller*, USCG516923, Schoolhouse Landing, Pungo River, Bath, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 59 pages.

Steinmetz, Joyce

2008 An Archaeological and Historical Investigation of the Commercial Fishing Vessel *Miss Betty J*, Wrights Creek, Pungo River, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 67 pages.

Thompson Matthew H.

2008 Archaeological Investigation of an Unidentified Net-Hauling Vessel, UAU 0007PUR, Pungo River, Belhaven, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 60 pages.

Wagner, John

2008 Uncertainty on the Horizon: A Historical and Archaeological Investigation of the North Carolina Fishing Industry and the Vessel Number 3 Abandonment, Schoolhouse Landing, Wright Creek, NC. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 35 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

- 1987 Magnetometer Survey and Target Assessment, Lower Dowry Creek near Belhaven, Beaufort County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 8 pages.
- 1987 Upper Dowry Creek Survey, Pungo River near Belhaven, Beaufort County, Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

Wyllie, Elizabeth

2008 Investigation of Vessel 5, the *Miss Amber*, Schoolhouse Landing, Wrights Creek, Balhaven, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 26 pages.

RICH'S INLET - RII

Lawrence, Richard

2002 Inspection Dive on the Rich Inlet Shipwreck (0001RII). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark, and Wilson Angley

1985 Cape Fear Civil War Period Shipwreck District National Register of Historic Places Nomination Form.Ms. on file, NRHP, U.S. Dept. of Interior, Washington, DC. 75 pages.

ROANOKE RIVER - ROR

Angley, Wilson

An Historical Overview of the Hogtown Site in Martin County, North Carolina. Ms. on file. N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 33 pages.

Bright, Leslie S.

1981 Field Notes on a Magnetometer Survey of a Portion of the Roanoke River near Fort Branch and Hamilton, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 10 pages.

Diveley, Brian D.

2008 Naval Development and the Diffusion of Nineteenth-Century Maritime Innovation: An Archaeological and Historical Investigation of the *Sassacus*-Class Double-Ender, USS *Otsego*. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology. ECU, Greenville. 451 pages Diveley, Brian D. & Lawrence E. Babits

2005 Archaeological and Historical Investigations of the Civil War Gunboat, U.S.S. Otsego, Naval Development and Adaptation in the Civil War Environment. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 29 pages.

Dunn, Jerry

n.d. The Recovery and Restoration of the Steam Engine from the Steam Barge *Ranger*. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 40 pages.

Henry, Nathan

2001 Site Inspection (0004ROR) Poplar Point Barge. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 6 pages, 1 oversize.

Jackson, Claude V., III

1996 A Management Plan for U.S. Navy Shipwrecks in North Carolina Waters. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 230 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

- 1982 Field Notes on the Magnetometer Survey of HogTown Land.ing on the Roanoke River. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 12 pages.
- 1990 Reconnaissance of the Roanoke River from Hamilton to Plymouth, N.C. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 11 pages.
- 1996 Eastern North Carolina Civil War shipwreck district multiple property nomination. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 86 pages.
- 2001 Underwater Archaeological Investigations of the Roanoke River in the Vicinity of Plymouth, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 19 pages.
- 2002 Archaeological Investigations in the Roanoke River, October 2022: Broad Creek Blockade (0019-0023ROR), USS *Bazely* Site (0008ROR) and USS *Otsego* Site (0009ROR). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 10 pages.
- 2002 Archaeological Investigations of the Broad Creek Blockade: 1990 and 1991 Field Seasons. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 61 pages.

Price, Franklin Haines

- 2004 A Cultural Resource Assessment of the Lower Roanoke River. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 125 pages.
- 2006 Conflict and Commerce: Maritime Archaeological Site Distribution as Cultural Change on the Roanoke River, NC. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 207 pages.

Spirek, James D.

1993 USS *Southfield:* An Historical and Archaeological Investigation of a Converted Gunboat. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 194 pages.

1993 From Ferrying to Fighting: The USS Southfield. Underwater Archaeology Proceedings from the Society for Historical Archaeology Conference. 1993:71-75.

Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc.

- 1990 An Underwater Cultural Resource Survey of a Proposed Barge Landing Site on the Roanoke River near Plymouth, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 16 pages.
- Watts, Gordon P., Jr., et al.
 - 1979 The Fort Branch Survey and Recovery Project. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 256 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

1986 An Underwater Archaeological Reconnaissance on the Roanoke River in Plymouth, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 2 pages.

Whitfield, Liz

A Historical and Archaeological Examination of the Upper Roanoke River Valley from Hamilton to Weldon. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 87 pages.

ROANOKE SOUND - ROS

- Alford, Michael B.
 - 1983 Preliminary Report: Deadrise Boat Hulk, Manteo, Shallowbag Bay. Ms. on file, N.C. Maritime Museum, Beaufort. 15 pages.
- Bright, Leslie S.
 - 1983 Recommendations for Preservation Treatment of the Remains of a Shad Boat Recovered in Manteo, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
- Cox, James Lee Dolan, Jr.
 - 1983 Submerged survey for Sir Walter Raleigh's Lost Colony: Roanoke Island, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 17 pages.

East Carolina University Program in Maritime History and Underwater Research

- 1987 Sir Walter Raleigh's Roanoke Colony: A Remote Sensing Reconnaissance Survey. Ms. on file, Research Reports No. 5, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 12 pages.
- Watts, Gordon P., Jr.
 - 1986 Preliminary Report on the Search for the Site of Sir Walter Raleigh's Roanoke Colony. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 11 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1983 A Cultural Resource Evaluation of Submerged Lands Affected by the 400th Anniversary Celebration, Manteo, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 46 pages.

ROCKFISH CREEK - RKR

North Carolina Underwater Archaeology Unit

1989 Magnetometer Survey of Rockfish Creek below Fort Folly, Fayetteville. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

SALMON CREEK - SAR

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark, and Michael Hill

1987 Historical Documentation and Underwater Archaeological Reconnaissance of Salmon Creek in the Vicinity of the Batts-Duckfield-Cape Heart Site, Bertie County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 41 pages.

SCUPPERNONG RIVER - SCL

Angley, Wilson

- 1986 A Brief History of the Scuppernong River. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 33 pages.
- Dunn, Jerry and Mark Wilde-Ramsing
 - 1989 *Estelle Randall* Investigation Dive, Columbia, Tyrrell County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 11 pages.
- Wilde-Ramsing, Mark
 - 1990 Assessment of Exposed Wrecks in the Scuppernong River, Columbia, North Carolina, Tyrrell County. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 8 pages.

SHACKLEFORD BANKS - SFB

Surface Interval Dive Company

2005 Beaufort Inlet to Hatteras Inlet Beach Wreck Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 22 pages.

SHALLOTTE INLET - SHI

Angley, Wilson

- n.d. An Historical Overview of Shallotte Inlet in Brunswick County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 5 pages.
- Hall, Wes
 - 2005 An Underwater Archaeological Remote Sensing Survey of the Lower Shallotte River, Brunswick County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 19 pages.

Kimmel, Richard H.

1986 Results of Magnetic Survey, Shallotte Crossing. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 3 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

- 1992 A Submerged Cultural Resource Survey for Channel Improvements Shallotte Inlet, Brunswick County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 14 pages.
- 1995 An Underwater Archaeology Remote Sensing Survey at Shallotte Inlet and Tubbs Inlet, Brunswick County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 18 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1984 Shallotte Inlet Wreck Investigation. Ms. on file, N.C. UAU, Kure Beach. 2 pages, 1 oversize sheet.

SMITH CREEK (NEW HANOVER CO.) - SMR

Hall, Wes

1996 Detailed Archaeological Report for the Northern Alternative of the Western Portion of the Smith Creek Parkway near Wilmington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, NC DOT, Raleigh. 43 pages.

SOUTH CORE BANKS - SCB

Bright, Leslie S.

1995 Core Banks Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.

- Lawrence, Richard W.
 - 1985 An Inventory of Exposed Vessel Remains along South Core Banks, Carteret County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 11 pages.
 - 1992 Investigation of the Power Squadron Spit Wreck 0009SCB. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 9 pages.

Surface Interval Diving Company

- 2002 Core Banks Beach Wreck Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 13 pages.
- 2005 Beaufort Inlet to Hatteras Inlet Beach Wreck Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 22 pages.

SOUTH HATTERAS BEACH - SHB

Bright, Leslie S.

- 1990 Outer Banks Beached Shipwrecks Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.
- 1994 0003SHB B.J. Wreck. Ms. on file, N.C. UAU, Kure Beach. 1 page.
- 1997 Corps of Engineers Dredge Disposal Survey, Site 0005SHB Mark Revis Site and Site 0004ORI – Wreck Ribs Site. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.

Delgado, James P.

1984 A Preliminary Assessment of Environmentally Exposed Shipwreck Remains, Cape Hatteras National Seashore, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. Dept. of Interior, NPS, San Francisco, CA. 57 pages.

Henry, Nathan

1999 Beach Wreck Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

North Carolina Underwater Archaeology Branch

1973 Field Notes on the Cape Hatteras Shore Survey of Archaeological Sites. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 30 pages.

SUNSET BEACH - SSB

Szymanski, Gary J., and James M. Gerring

1965 An Underwater Survey of the *Vesta*. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 10 pages.

SWANQUARTER BAY - SQS -

- Wilde-Ramsing, Mark
 - 1987 Cahoon CAMA Site Inspection, Swanquarter, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

TAR RIVER - TRR

Arbuthnot, Michael, Scott Seibel, Chris Gibson, and Terri Russ

2005 An Underwater Archaeological Survey of the Prepferred Corridor Crossing of the Tar River: US 17 Washington Bypass, Beaufort County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, NC DOT, Raleigh. 44 pages.

Babits, Lawrence E.

1981 The Chicod Creek Wreck, Pitt County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, *Proceedings of the Twelfth Conference on Underwater Archaeology*. 3-9.

Butler, Lindley S.

2002 U. S. Army Gunboat *Picket*, Historic Register Registration Form. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 12 pages.

East Carolina University Program in Maritime History and Underwater Research

- 1986 Plan Views of the Tranter's Creek Wreck, 0003TRR, from Measurements taken during ECU's 1985 Field School in Underwater Archaeology. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 2 pages.
 - 1986 Profile Drawings of the *Picket* Wreck, 0002TRR, from Measurements Taken during ECU's 1985 Field School in Underwater Archeology. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 oversize sheets.

Forest, Glenn A.

1997 Is the Chicod Creek Vessel a *Macon*-Class Porter Gunboat? *Underwater Archaeology*, 1997: 149-155.

Forest, Glenn and L. E. Babits

1996 An Interim Report on the Chicod Creek Vessel. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 63 pages.

Henry, Nathan

- 2000 Rocky Mount Canoes 0012, 0013, 0014TRR. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.
- 1998 Composite Wreck 0011TRR. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.

Lawrence, Matthew

2003 "A Fair Specimen of a Southern River Steamer," The *Oregon* and Tar/Pamlico River Steam Navigation. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 180 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

- 1996 Eastern North Carolina Civil War shipwreck district multiple property nomination. Draft ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 86 pages.
- 2000 Previous Investigations of site 0004TRR: The *Oregon/Col. Hill* Site. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W., Leslie S. Bright, Dinah B. Hill, James A. Pleasants, and Mark Wilde-Ramsing

1984 Examination of the Tranters Creek Wreck in the 1979 Field School in Maritime History and Underwater Archaeology – Bath Harbor Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 65 pages.

Lawrence, Richard and Nathan Henry

1999 Tar River Sites – 0009TRR Andrew Lanier Log Canoe and 0010TRR John Andrews Skiff. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB. 3 pages, 1 oversize.

Leary, Carter C.

1985 USS *Picket* Project Report for 1985. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 21 pages.

MacKenzie, Morgan

2007 Proposal for Archaeological Field Research and Survey of the Supposed "Wooten Barge". Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 37 pages.

McCable, Christopher P.

2007 The Development and Decline of Tar-Pamlico River Maritime Commerce and its Impact Upon Regional Settlement Patterns. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 211 pages.

Moore, David D.

1982 A Preliminary Remote Sensing Reconnaissance of Tranter's Creek. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 41 pages.

Novick, Lee

1996 Archaeological and Historical Background Report Washington Bypass (R-2510) Study Area, Beaufort County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. Department of Transportation, Raleigh. 181 pages.

J. Travis Snyder

2006 Washington, North Carolina's 19th Century Coasting Trade and the Historical and Archaeological Investigation of the Schooner *Star*. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 234 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr., Richard Lawrence, and Dinah B. Hill

1976 Report of a Reconnaissance of the *Picket* Site near Washington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 13 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1986 Site Inspections in Elizabeth City and near Washington, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 13 pages.

TOPSAIL INLET - TPI

Angley, Wilson

1984 An Historical Overview of New Topsail Inlet. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 28 pages.

Hall, Wes

2004 Archaeological Remote Sensing Survey of Topsail and West Onslow Beaches Offshore Borrow Areas. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 31 pages.

Kimmel, Richard

1988 Report of Magnetic Survey, New Topsail Inlet Borrow Area (New River Inlet, West Onslow Beach). Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 3 pages.

Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc.

2008 Submerged Cultural Resources Remote Sensing Survey of a Borrow Area Located off New Topsail Inlet, Pender County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Coastal Planning & Engineering of North Carolina, Inc., Wilmington. 37 pages.

Tubby, Raymond

2000 Historical and Archaeological Investigation of the 1750 Spanish Plate Fleet Vessel *El Salvador*. Master's Thesis, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 173 pages. Watts, Gordon P., Jr., Leslie S. Bright, Frank L. Chapman, James A. Duff, Dinah B. Hill, Richard W. Lawrence and James A. Pleasants, Jr

1975 Report of Activities of the 1975 Field School in Underwater Archaeology (New Hanover, Brunswick, and Columbus counties). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 255 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark, and Wilson Angley

1985 Cape Fear Civil War Period Shipwreck District National Register of Historic Places Nomination Form. Ms. on file, NRHP, U.S. Dept. of Interior, Washington, DC. 75 pages.

TOPSAIL SOUND - TPS

Henry, Nathan

- 1996 Archaeological Reconnaissance of Shoreline at Sloop Point, Topsail Sound. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
- 1998 Investigation of Mill Dam on Old Topsail Creek, Pender County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 2 pages.
- 2001 Site Investigation of Sadbury Mill, 0006TPS, Mill Creek, Topsail Sound, Pender County, NC. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB. 4 pages.
- North Carolina Underwater Archaeology Unit
 - 1986 Site Inspection at Hideaway Shores near Old Point, Topsail Sound, Pender County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
- U.S. Army Corps. Of Engineers
 - 1996 Environmental Assessment Advanced Maintenance Dredging Atlantic Intracoastal Waterway Side Channels Topsail Creek, Banks Channel and Cedar Bus Cut. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 25 pages.
 - 1997 Finding of No Significant Impact Advanced Maintenance Dredging Atlantic Intracoastal Waterway Side Channels topsail Creek, Banks Channel, and Cedar Bush Cut. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 35 pages.

Watson, W. Bryan, Jr.

1983 The Batson Canoe Recovery Project. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 28 pages.

TOWN CREEK - TWR

Duff, James A., and Diana M. Lange

1980 Town Creek Magnetometer Survey, Brunswick County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 9 pages.

North Carolina Underwater Archaeology Unit

1992 Town Creek Survey Section I. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.

TRENT RIVER - TNR

Alford, Michael B.

- 1989 Arnold Flat Grant Proposal. Ms. on file. N.C. Maritime Museum, Beaufort. 3 pages.
- 1990 The Trent River Flatboat: Report to the Kellenberger Historical Foundation. Ms. on file, N.C. Maritime Museum, Beaufort. 13 pages.

Angley, Wilson

1988 Preliminary Search for Maritime Activity at the Trent Reiver Site near Riverbend, NC. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

Bright, Leslie S.

1996 Union Point Vessel Remains – 0008TNR. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 1 page.

Gibbons, Steve

1998 *Eureka* Rug and the Barbour Boat Works, New Bern, North Carolina. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 135 pages.

Henry, Nathan

2000 Brewbaker Site: 0004 TNR – New Bern, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

Kimmell, Richard H.

1982 Historic Documentation of City of New Bern Permit Area as Per Public Notice SAWCO-82-N-025-0266. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 2 pages.

Lawrence, Richard W.

1992 Investigation of the Brices Creek Metal Wreck 0006TNR. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages, 1 oversize sheet.

Southerly, Chris

2001 Barbour Boat Works – Tryon Palace Visitor Center. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr.

1992 Historical and Cartographic Research to Identify and Assess the Potential for Submerged Cultural Resources in the Proposed U.S. 17 and U.S. 70 Business Bridge Replacement Corridors at New Bern, Craven County, North Carolina, B-2531 and B-2532. Ms. on file, Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc., Washington, NC. 139 pages.

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

1987 Magnetometer Survey and Site Assessment, Blanchard CAMA Site, Trent River, opposite New Bern. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 6 pages.

TUBBS INLET - TBI

Tidewater Atlantic Research, Inc.

1995 An Underwater Archaeology Remote Sensing Survey at Shallotte Inlet and Tubbs Inlet, Brunswick County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 18 pages.

WACCAMAW LAKE - WAL

Watts, Gordon P., Jr., Leslie S. Bright, Frank L. Chapman, James A. Duff, Dinah B. Hill, Richard W. Lawrence, and James A. Pleasants, Jr

1975 Bathymetric Survey and Canoe Recovery of Lake Waccamaw in Report of the Activities of the 1975 Field School in Underwater Archaeology (New Hanover, Brunswick, and Columbus counties). pp. 135-164. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 255 pages.

Henry, Nathan

2001 Site Report and Conservation Proposal, Strickland Canoe, 0004WAL. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 5 pages.

WHITE OAK RIVER - WOR

- East Carolina University Program in Maritime History and Underwater Research 1986 Swansboro Marine Cultural Resource Survey. Ms. on file, Program in Maritime History and Nautical Archaeology, ECU, Greenville. 26 pages.
- Lawrence, Richard W.
 - 1986 Grants Creek and White Oak River Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
 - 1986 White Oak River Site Inspection. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 4 pages.
- North Carolina Underwater Archeology Unit
 - 1980 Field Notes on a Magnetometer Survey of Portions of the New River near Sneads Ferry, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 30 pages.

WRIGHTSVILLE BEACH - WBB

- Tuttle, Michael C. and Michael C. Krivor
- 1998 Underwater Archaeological Site Identification at Masonboro Inlet, Wrightsville Beach, New Hanover County, North Carolina. Ms. on file, U.S. COE, Wilmington District. 19 pages.

Watts, Gordon P., Jr., Leslie S. Bright, Frank L. Chapman, James A. Duff, Dinah B. Hill, Richard W. Lawrence, and James A. Pleasants, Jr

1975 Report of Activities of the 1975 Field School in Underwater Archaeology (New Hanover, Brunswick, and Columbus Counties). Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 255 pages. Wilde-Ramsing, Mark

Magnetometer Survey and Site Assessment in near Shore Portions Adjacent to Wrightsville Beach, North Carolina. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, 1984 Kure Beach. 4 pages.

YADKIN RIVER - YDR

Angley, Wilson 1989 F

Ferry Site on Yadkin River. Ms. on file, N.C. DAH, Raleigh. 5 pages.

YEOPIN RIVER - YER

Wilde-Ramsing, Mark 1989 Yeopin Creek Magnetometer Survey. Ms. on file, N.C. UAB, Kure Beach. 3 pages.

NORTH CAROLINA'S BODY OF WATER ZONING CODES

Bays, Harbors & Sound Zones

ABS	Albemarle Sound	JUS	Juniper Bay
BAS	Bath Harbor	MBS	Masonboro Sound (Everett/Hewlett Creek)
BES	Beaufort Harbor	MDS	Middle Sound
BKS	Back Sound	MYS	Myrtle Grove Sound (C.B. Basin/Everett)
BOS	Bogue Sound	NES	Nelson Bay
CLS	Cape Lookout Harbor (Bight)	PAS	Pamlico Sound
COS	Coinjock Bay	ROS	Roanoke Sound
CRS	Core Sound	SAS	The Straits
CTS	Croatan Sound	SHS	Shallowbag Bay Sound
CKS	Currituck Sound	SMS	Smithville Harbor
DES	Deep Bay	SQS	Swanquarter Bay
EDS	Edenton Bay	STS	Stump Sound
GRS	Greenville Sound	TPS	Topsail Sound
JOS	Jones Bay	WRS	Wrightsville Sound

Beach Zones (Beach to 3 mile limit)

BBB	Bogue Banks (Bogue Inlet to Beaufort Inlet)
BHB	Baldhead Island (Smith Island) (Cape Fear River entrance to New Inlet)
BIB	Bird Island (Little River Inlet to Mad Inlet)
BOB	Bodie Island (Oregon Inlet to Currituck/Dare County Line)
BRB	Bear Island (Bear Inlet to Bogue Inlet)
BWB	Brown's Island (Brown's Inlet to Bear Inlet)
CBB	Carolina Beach (New Inlet to Carolina Beach Inlet)
CKB	Currituck (Currituck/Dare County line to NC-VA State Line)
FEB	Figure Eight Island (Mason [Queens Inlet] to Rich Inlet)
HBB	Holden Beach (Shallotte Inlet to Lockwoods Folly Inlet)
MBB	Masonboro Island (Carolina Beach Inlet to Masonboro Inlet)
NCB	North Core Banks (Drum [Whalebone] Inlet to Swash Inlet, including Sand Island Inlet)
NHB	North Hatteras Island (Cape Hatteras Point to Oregon Inlet)
NTB	North Topsail Beach (New Topsail Inlet to New River Inlet)
OCB	Ocean Island Beach (Tubbs Inlet to Shallotte Inlet)
OIB	Oak Island (Lockwoods Folly Inlet to Cape Fear River entrance)
OKB	Ocracoke Island (Ocracoke Inlet to Hatteras Inlet)
ONB	Onslow Beach (New River Inlet to Brown Inlet)
PEB	Pea Island (Pea Inlet [closed] latitude 35° 40' .2" Oregon Inlet)
PIB	Portsmouth Island (Swash Inlet to Ocracoke Inlet)
SCB	South Core Banks (Barden Inlet to Drum [Whalebone] Inlet)
SFB	Shackleford Banks (Beaufort Inlet to Barden Inlet)
SHB	South Hatteras Island
SSB	Sunset Beach
STB	South Topsail Beach
WBB	Wrightsville Beach

Canal Zones

AWC	Intractoastal Waterway	GPC	Great Park Canal
	(Stump Sound to Bogue Inlet)	IWC	Intracoastal Waterway
CAC	Cheaspeake & Albemarle Canals		(Brunswick Co., Elizabeth River to SC)
CHC	Clubfoot & Harlow Creek Canals	ROC	Roanoke Canal
DSC	Dismal Swamp Canal	RSC	Roanoke & Suffolk Canals
DUC	Duplin Canal	SCC	Snows Cut Canal

Inlet Zones

BAI	Barden Inlet	MBI	Masonboro Inlet
BEI	Bear Inlet	MDI	Mad Inlet
BOI	Bogue Inlet	NEI	New Inlet (New Hanover Co.; closed)
BRI	Browns Inlet	NHI	Nags Head Inlet
BUI	Beaufort Inlet (formerly Topsail; Old)	NUI	New Inlet (Dare Co.; closed)
CBI	Carolina Beach Inlet	NWI	New River Inlet
CCI	Corncake Inlet (Closed)	OKI	Ocracoke Inlet
CEI	Cedar Inlet (Closed)	ORI	Oregon Inlet
CFI	Cape Fear Inlet (Cape Fear River entrance)	RII	Rich Inlet
CGI	Cabbage Inlet (Closed)	ROI	Roanoke Inlet
CKI	Currituck Inlet (Closed)	SHI	Shallotte Inlet
DPI	Deep Inlet	SII	Sand Island Inlet
DRI	Drum Inlet	SWI	Swash Inlet
HAI	Hatteras Inlet	TBI	Tubbs Inlet
LFI	Lockwoods Folly Inlet	TPI	Topsail Inlet (Pender Co.)
LRI	Little River Inlet (South Carolina)	WBI	Whalebone Inlet
MAI	Mason Inlet (Queen's;Barren)	WRI	Wrightsville Inlet (Moore's; closed)

Lake Zones

AGL	Alligator Lake	MAL	Lake Mattamuskeet
BAL	Badin Lake	PHL	Phelps Lake
BKL	Black Lake	PUL	Pungo Lake
BTL	Bay Tree Lake	SCL	Scuppernong Lake
DML	Drummond Lake	SIL	Singletary Lake
EAL	East Lake	TIL	Tillary Lake
GAL	Gaston Lake	WAL	Lake Waccamaw
JNL	Jones Lake	WHL	White Lake

Ocean Zones

CHO CLO	Atlantic Ocean (3m plus) Cape Hatteras Ocean Cape Lookout Ocean Virginia Ocean		Cape Fear Ocean Currituck Ocean South Carolina Ocean
------------	---	--	--

Rivers, Creeks & Tributary Zones

	A dama'a Craalia
ADR	Adam's Creeks Alligator River
AGR ARR	Arrarat Rive
BAR	Bath Creek
BCR	Broad Creek (Pamlico) Bear Creek
BER	Black River
BKR	Blackwater River
BLR BRR	Blackwater River Broad River
	Brunswick River
BWR	
BYR	Bay River Clubfoot Creek
CBR CCR	Calico Creek
	Chicod Creek
CDR	
CFR	Cape Fear River
CHR	Cheoah River
CLR	Calabash Creek
CNR	Caney River
COR	Contentnea Creek Crabtree Creek
CRR	
CSR	Cashie River
CTR	Catabaw River
CWR	Chowan River
DER	Deep River
DNR	Dan River
DVR	Davidson River
EGR	Eagles Creek
EKR	Elk River
ENR	End River
EZR	Elizabeth River
FBR	French Broad River
FHR	Fishing Creek
FSR	Fishers River
GRR	Green River
HMR	Hominy Creek
HOR	Holston River
HRR	Harlow River
HSR	Hiwassee River
HWR	Haw River
HZR	Hazel Creek
JNR	John's River
JYC	Joyce's Creek
LFR	Lockwood Folly River
LGR	Lillington River
LLR	Little Tennessee River
LNR	Linville River
LOR	Long Creek
LTR	Little River
LUR	Lumber River
LVR	Livingston Creek
MAR	Mayo River

MER	Meherrin River
MKR	Mackey's Creek
MTR	Mitchell's River
NAR	Nansemond River
NCR	North River (Currituck/Camden County)
NLR	North Landing River
NER	Northeast Cape Fear River
NFR	North Fork River
NHR	Northeast River
NOR	Nolichuncky River
NPR	Newport River
NRR	North River (Carteret County)
NSR	Northwest River
NTR	Nantahala River
NUR	Neuse River
NVR	New River (South Carolina)
NWR	New River (Onslow County)
NYR	Nottely River
OCR	Oconoluftee River
PAR	Pantego Creek
PDR	Pee Dee River
PIR	Pigeon River
PMR	Pamlico River
POR	Potecasi Creek
PQR	Pasquotank River
PRR	Perquimans River
PTR	Potohunk River
PUR	Pungo River
QER	Queen's River
RDR	Reddy's River
RKR	Rockfish Creek
ROR	Roanoke River
RRR	Roaring River
RYR	Rocky River
SAR	Salmon Creek
SCR	Scuppernong River
SFR	Swift Creek
SHR	Shallotte River
SMR	Smith Creek (New Hanover County)
SOR	South River
SRR	South River (Carteret County)
STR	South Creek
SUR	South Fork River
SWR	Swannanoa River
TER	Tennessee River
TKR	Tuckaseegee River
TNR	Trent River
TOR	Toe River
TRR	Tar River
TWR	Town Creek (New Hanover County)
UWR	Uwharrie River

Rivers, Creeks & Tributaries (continued)

YDR

YER

PLX

VAR Valley River

Waccamaw River WCR

WNR Walnut Creek

- WOR White Oak River
- WTR Watauga River

Shoal Zones

CLX Cape Lookout Shoals

FPX Frying Pan Shoals

ODX Diamond Shoals (Outer Diamond & Hatteras)

Wetland Zones

ABW	Albemarle Wetland	HOW	Holly Shelter Wetla
ANW	Angola Bay Wetland	MAW	Mattamuskeet Wetla
DIW	Dismal Wetland	SCW	Scuppernong Wetla
DOW	Dover Wetland	UHW	Uwharrie Wetland
GRW	Green Wetland	WOW	White Oak Wetland
GUW	Gum Wetland		

land tland and d

Yadkin River

Yeopin River

Platt Shoals

WMX Wimble Shoals

70